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1 PPOc ? ED !N G S

2 CHAIRMAN S3ITH: Good morning, ladies and

3 g en tlemen.

4 Are there any preliminary matters that the parties

5 wish to raise?
9

6 We have Ms. Weiss's letter cf January 5. Do you

7 want to discuss that f urther, Ms. ielss? -

.

8 MS. 'i EIS S : Yes. I wanted to tell th e Sca rd --

9 this has been sent to all of th e parties on the service lirt

10 as of yesterday afterncon. I will juct paraphrasa it.

It What it states is that the Union of Concerned

12 Scientists does not have th e re so u rces to continue spending

13 essentially full time of all of its nuclear safety resources

14 on these hearings. As a result, we have asked to withdraw

15 our Contention 9, that is the safety systems status panel;

16 Contention 7, instrumentation to detect inadequate core

17 cooling; anu Contention 13 on Class 9 accidents. I should

18 add that it was a difficult decision for us to reach and one

19 that was not finalized until yesterday. It was not pcssible
D

20 to get all of,the parties on the phone yesterday. We made

21 some attempts, people were in transit between Washington and-

22 Harrisburg. 'Je f elt that the best tine to discuss it vould

23 be with everyhody this morning.

24 I have, however, contacted the Intervenors who

25 have Contentions overlapping the ones that we are askinc to
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1 withdraw. My notes showed that ANG3! had Contentions

2 o ve rla pping with our Contention 7 and our Conten tion 13.

3 ECNP has Contentions overlapping with our Contention 9 and

4 our Contention 13. I have been in touch with both of them.

5 Contentions 7 and 13 are not yet scheduled for hearing. Ms.
.

6 Bradford will get in touch directly with the 3 card to inform

. 7 you whether and in what manner she will proceed. ~

8 Contention 9 is scheduled to come after Contantion

9 4. I have told ECNP that I would expect that to happen the

10 end of this week. She will get in touch with either me or

11 the Board as soon as she has been able to discurs it with

12 Dr. Kepford.

13 CHAI3 MAN S3ITH The Contention that immediately

14 comes to our attention is Contention 9. Of course, we note

15 that all of the testimony that has been prepared, including

16 Mr. Follard's -- and I would assume that compared to other'

17 Contentions, that this one might involve'only incremental

18 resources or rela tively small amount of additional resources

19 to see it through to its conclusion. I know you have
,

20 already tho ugh t about that, but I wondered if you could
!

! 21 comment upon that.'

|

| 22 MS. 'JEISS : That is also the case unfortunately

23 with Contention 7 where we have had testimony filed for some
,

|

| 24 time.

25 CHAI3 MAN SMITH: The reason I go immediately to 9

|

|
.

|
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1 is that on Contention 7 we have what appears to be a

2 tho ro ughly li tig a ted dispute between the staff and the

3 Licensee. That doesn't seem to be the case in 9. So your

4 participation on 9 might be more important.

5 MS. WEISS: Cur feeling was that we ha ve not been
.

8 able to adaquately prepare for cross examination. In

.
7 weighing whether we should spend the time necessary to go -

8 forward to do half a job, it was our conclusion that it

9 would be -- that we would be te tter served and possibly the

10 rest of the parties, to withdr?w that Contention rather than

11 go forward in a manner that we think was less th an

12 completely adequate.

13 CHAIRMAN S!ITH: You have thought of all of those

14 factors and taken them into account, of cou rse.

15 Is there any other comment?

16 Mk. TOURTELLOTTE. Mr . Chairman, I am just

17 wondering if, in light of this information, if there is a

18 need to consider how the schedule is ;oing to proceed.

19 CHAIRMAN SEI!H: Yes. ! think we are gcing to
,

20 have to talk about the schedule. I wanted to discuss the

21 particular problem , however, if any, associated with'

22 withdrawing the Contention, and if there is any comment.

23 Yes, I do think we should take up schedule as scon as we --

24 as a matter of fart, Mr. Sholly is not here but Mr. Sho117's

25 recent communication also will require some attention.
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1 MR. TROW 3 RIDGE: I echo Mr. Tourtellotte. As Ms.

2 Weiss indicated, this comes as news to us, this withdrawal,

3 and it is on top of Mr. Shelly's withdrawal. We are just

4 going to have to sit down, and I think that we will have to

5 confer with the staff, and we have to cone back to the Board

.

6 with what we think -- there is no way that I can shortcut.

7 CHAIRMAN S3ITH: You are talking about scheduling.-
.

8 MR. TE023 RIDGE: I am talking about scheduling,

g anf I as talking about in the end, whether the Ecard wishes

10 to hear these Coatentiens, notwithstanding the --

11 CHAIEMAN SMITH: Eefore we get in to sched uling, I

12 want to address what should be the Board 's position as far

13 as the record is concerned in view of this development.

14 That is why I took up Contention 9, because it is

15 immediately before us and the decision is right now, I

16 guess, what has to be done as far as that is concerned.

~

17 ME. TEOW2EIDGE: We have a panel of witnesses

18 across the street preparing for this.

19 CHAIBMAN SMITH: Ms. Weiss, I guess you have no

| 20 particular request fer any relief cther than you are just

21 withdrawing the Contention?-

22 MS. WEISS: We haven't ask the Board to take th e se

23 Contentions as we asked the Scard to take some others simply

' 24 because we are not gcing to be here when the witnesses would

25 go on the stand. We won't be here to question them.

s

i
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1 Of course the Board is free to do what it wishes.

2 We just felt as if because we are not going to be here that

3 we didn't want +o be the ones to ask the Board to take the.

4 Contentions.

5 ( : card conferring.)

.

6 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Could I ask Ms. Weiss to repeat

.
7 the overlaps? -

8 MS. WEISS: The ones that ! have --

9 MR. TROW 3 RIDGE: And if you can identify the ANORY

10 or ECNP Contention you are talking about, tha t would be

11 helpful. I have a list, but I am not sure it is the same as

12 yours.

13 .Y S . WEISE: Our Contention 9, that overlaps with

14 ECNP 1C. Our Contention 7 overlaps with ANGRY SD.

15 MR. TROWERIDGE: Right.

16 MS. WEISSa And cur Con ten tion 9 -- my records

17 indicate t' tat both ANGFY and ECNP have adopted in sone form

18 Contention 13.

19 YR. TROW 3 RIDGES I don' think we have --
i

*

20 XS. WEIES: I don't know v.iat the numbers are.|

| 21 DR. LITTLE: Did you mean 13 on Class 9 accidents?.

22 55 WEISS: YeS-

23 I con't ha ve th e numbers, and we made some attempt

24 to go back through the prehearing conference orders and the

| 25 records that we have, and I think that both ANGRY and ECNP
f

| ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 were permitted to adopt UCS 13 at some point along the line ,

2 and I can't tell you exac tly where tha t happened. Your

3 , records are likely better than mine on that.
'

4 MR. TROWSEIDGE: My memory isn't. You had 7,

5 ANGFY SD; UCS 9, ECNP 1C; and pes:ha ps ANGRY and you have UCS
.

6 13. I have ECNP 43 and C.

7 Did you have others? -

,

8 Do you think it is possible tha t UCS 13 was

9 adopted by ECNP and A5GEY? -

10 55. '4EIS S : I think that is possible, yes.

11 And of course, there is also a coard question on

12 Class 9.

13 CHAIRMAN SMITH: ANGRY Contention VI was rejected
'

14 but ANGRY was ceraitted to adopt UCS Contention 13. This

15 was provided for in our first prehearing conference order on

16 page 13. I remember without reference to the records about

17 ECNP, I am pretty sure that is the case. I don 't know if it

j 18 was adop ted , but it was close enough that they agreed to

1

19 consolidate the presentation with ECNP being -- UCS being'

|
*

20 the lead counsel.

21 I suggest th a t we add ress the eff ect of this-

22 development on the schedule for the remainder of this week

23 after our midmorning hreak so that all of the involved

24 participants can consider it. The Board hasn't had a chance

| 25 to talk about it. If it is possibic, maybe it would be

|

|
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1 better to do it after lunch unless you have inmediate

2 problems that have to be addressed as far as your proposed

.3 witnesses are concerned.

4 I see there are no objections, so let's take it up

5 the first thing after lunch.
.

6 I would also agaAn point out to the Union of

. 7 Concerned Scientists that -- a sk them to give serious -

8 consideration to the fact that we haven't had any
.

9 reassurance from ECNP that they would be able to develop a

10 reliable record in place of UCS as lead Intervenor on that

11 Contention, or as surviving Intervenor. You might

12 reconsider the comments made by the Board today about you

13 have come so far on the Contention that there premises to be

14 a void as far as that Contention is concerned.

15 We will discuss it all after lunch.

16 Any other preliminary business?

17 3E. TECW3 RIDGE. Ihere are several preliminary

18 matter, one which, in the end, may also impact on the

19 sch e( 2J:4 croblem.
,.

20 .

First, Mr. Chairman, I indicated today I would

21 sta te Licensee 's position on the question as to whether the''

: 22 Board might issue an order dismissing PANE from the
i

23 proceeding in light of the Commission's decision on

24 psychological stress, and in view of the fact that PANE has

25 no other issues in the proceeding.

|
!

|
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1 Our position, Mr. Chairman, is that the

2 Commission's Eecember order was indeed a final decision,

3 final action decision of the Commission, that PANE's right

4 of appeal dates from that decision, in other words, the 60

5 days within which PANE vould have an opportunity to appeal
.

6 the decision.

.
7 We have no objection ourselves to the Eoard's -

8 issuing a f urther order, as M r. Jordan, I understand, has

9 indicated he would like to have the Scard do, essentially

10 implementing the Commission 's decision, formal order

11 dismissing PANE from the proceedinc.

12 I also said tha t I would talk with Mr. Jordan. I

13 did not attempt to do so because I was still working through
'

14 the problem until yesterday morning, at which poin t Mr.

15 Jordan was out of the office, had left the office for the

16 day, and I spoke to Ms. Weiss, and I have not had any

17 further communication with Ms. Weiss if she has anything to

18 add with respect to Mr. Jordan's views on our position.

19 MS. WEISS: I was unable to get him. He was in a
.

20 county building in Rockville, and I couldn't rero in on him,

21 but I left your message.' -

22 3r. Jordan won't .te in the office until Thursday.

, 23 He is involved in a hearing now. He may get your message
|

| 24 when he calls in this evening, but I think I can say

25 generally that his understanding of the legal status of the

| ALDER $oN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 Commission's decision was probably not significantly

2 different from yours. In o ther words, I think that we had

3 also though t that the time would start to run for filing the

4 appeal from the date of the Commission decisica, but I do

5 C that it remains his opinion that it would be cleaner
.

6 'to have an order of this Board.

7 CHAIRMAN SMITH: dy view was almost to the -

.

8 contrary. I think PINE may be affected by the Board's

9 action in circumstances where the Board really doesn't have

to any jarisdiction. If we regard the Commission's action,

11 dismissing or failing to accept Contentions ask being the

12 ruling upon which we nuet act in dismissing the intervention

13 entirely, then the provisions of 2.713(a) would apply, and

14 the Intervenor then wouid have an cpportunity to go to the

15 Commission on our action and appeal it, although it might be

16 a hollow appeal because the Commission har already decided,

17 but nevertheless that rule is thera which could affect the

18 time for appeal when the Commission declines, if it would,

19 to review our order dismissing intervention. That could
.

20 muddy things, all of which is outside our purview. What we

21 do does not affect WPether that order is final cr not.-

22 MR. TROWERIDGE: That is correct.

23 I mentioned it primarily to be as candid as I can

24 be right now as to the position we would take on the timing

25 of an appeal. There is no guarantee that we are right.

ALDERSoN REPORT 1NG COMPANY,INC,
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1 CHAIRMAN SMITH 4 It seems to me --

2 MR. TBOW3 RIDGE: I started this with the premise

3 that Mr. Jordan had concluded that he wculd like to have the

4 Board issue an order dismissing. That was my

5 understanding. I am simply voicing no objection to tha t. I

'

6 agree that the Board there is nothing the Boa rd can do--

7 that will decide what is the final action, or if there is a .
.

*8 final action.

9 CHAIEMAN SMITHS ?ut the scst we can do -- we have
s

to the potential for adding confusion.

11 MS. WEISS: As I said, M r. Jordan hasn 't received

12 th= message yet. I am not sure that he has fully thought

13 through all of the implications. I wculdn't want to make a

14 representation for him.'

15 I assume -- I will make sure that he gets back to

16 the Board at least by the end of this week on whether he

17 still believes it is necessary and/or desirable to have an

18 order from this Boa rd.
I <

| 19 CHAIRMAN SMITHS This next p o ir. t is also outside
.

20 cur jurisdiction to inquire into but it might help the

. 21 parties.

22 Is the position of Met Ed th a t if an appeal is

|

| 23 filed in the Court of A ppe9.ls t hat they will not raise the

24 issue of whether the Commission's order was a final action

|

| 2., of the Agency? That seems to be the significance of what

|
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1 you have told me.

2 MR. TF0VERIDGE: Just a moment.

3 (Counsel conferring.)

4 MR. TROWBRIDGE: That is a fair statement, that we

5 will not, if an appeal is taken to the Court of A, peals, we
.

6 will not contest it on the ground that there has been nc

.
7 final action to appeal. -

8 CHAIRMAN SM!!H: That mignt be helpful.

9 Is there anything further?

to MR. TROW? RIDGE: I haver a couple of other thines.

11 The second item I was going to raise before

12 knowinc about the UCS withd ra wa l, I think it probably is --

13 has made it a little bit nore urgent by UCS, or possibly

14 made more urgent by the "UCS withdrawal. We will, soone c;

15 later, and perhaps a little sooner now, be talking about

16 management capability issues. We filed testimony. We will

17 shortly be filing additional testimony.

| 18 We have a situation where TMIA, which was the

19 designated lead Intervenor for management issues, is in very

20 uncertain status in th e proceeding at the acment. Mr.
i

|- 21 Shcily has withdrawn his Contentions in this area, and there
|

! 22 are a couple of pieces, specific Contentions by ECNP, CEA,
!

23 Ms. Aamodt, but I have difficulty visualiring them as lead

l Intscvences on all management issues.24

25
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1 I think -- also, ANGRY had a contention in this

2 hearing -- I think the Board needs to inquire rather

3 specifically and quickly as to the intentions of TMIA and of

4 AhGRf. You will recall that Mr. Tourtellote reported that

5 ANGRY was going t o d ro p ' :s conten tion but there had been nos

.

formal action of that kind.6

7 The status of TMIA is unclear from their last -

.

8 communication to the coard. I think we need tc know whether

9 they are going to participate in this.

10 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You are entirely correct. The

11 Board, for its parposes, should know, too, because we regard

12 that issue as being one that -- as tha Commission does --

13 one that has to be fully developed in the record.

14 Perhaps what we should have is a sessien set aside

15 for all parties with management issues to a ttend and state

16 their intentions, answer questions, and be prepared to

17 proceed or not proceed on the issue. I think that is the

18 only way we can handle it.

19 As far as I am conce ned, we should take that
.

20 under consideration. *4e will come back after lunch.

21 Are there any other comments or recommendations on-

22 that point?

23 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I have a third matter that gets

24 closer now to today's testimony. I indicated that we

25 expected to come back today prepared to talk about diesel

ALDERSoN REPoPUNG COMPANY,INC.
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1 loadinos.

2 CHAIRMAS S?.!TH: Before you get Anto the diesel

3 loading, howevar, is there any other business that does not

4 affect the issue that we were hearing when we adjourned, any

5 other preliminary matter? I would like to have that on the
.

6 transcript before we get into the substantive rart of the

7 h ea ring . .

.

8 MR. TROWBRIDGE: This is partly substantive. It

9 will also affect scheduling. I outlined to the Board -- and

10 I think I will have to take the blame for actinc more

11 p re cipito usly -- the kind of ta bles I though t we could

12 prepare that would be helpful to the Board. I had indicated

13 we might show a loss of off-site power on the table, to show

14 the loading of the diesel and the manual loadings. And I

15 had also inoicated -- and this where I hae gotten into

16 trouble -- tha t we eigh t try :rme accident situations, maybe,

17 a small break or a large break, and run througn a diesel

18 loading sequence and unloading sequence for the Board.

19 I ran into trouble in several respects in the
.

20 latter area. Gne, there is almost infinite varieties of

|

| 21 scenarios that one could address and no particular logic to
.

22 the selection of one or another, which would alter, at

23 least, the discretionary manual Inadings or unloadings of

24 the diesel.

I 25 Second, if we are going to talk about the sequence
i
f
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1 of the manual loadings and unloadings, these aren't the

2 witnesses to do it. They make sure that the power is there

3 for the people who want the power, but how one would load

4 and unload the diesel is not there.

5 And lastly, Mr. Chairman, ! think this was my
.

6 major f ault. I don 't think the question of accidents

7 loading is germane to the contention, for the reason that, -

.

8 as previously explained in testimony, in th e event of a
~

g LOCA, there will be an ECCE signal, and that signal trips

to the pressurirer heaters if they are on or prevents their

11 loadinc.

12 In other words, the contention that we are dealing

13 with here has solely to do with the impact of adding a

14 pressure heater load to't'.e reliability capability of the

15 diesel. Now, this could occur in the case of an off-site

16 power loss. The capability would be there; there would be

17 no ECCS actuation signal if that is all tha t happened. The
i
l 18 capability would be there for the operator to decide at some
i

19 point he would like to add the pressurizer heaters to the
.

20 diesel load.

21 So we are prepared, although we haven 't got it-

22 done at this poin t, to develop a table which shows the

! scenarie, as we see it, in the event of an off-site power23

24 loss only, but not to go in to the accident sequences.

25 I might add that, by midmorning break, we can

.

!

|

,
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1 accommodate the agreements we reached with ICCS after last

2 Wednesday's session, information on hcw we calculated the

3 loads for various pieces c' eqcipment. That material is

4 being tyeed now. I will give it to you. I cannot give you

5 -- I though t perhaps by tomorrow I could be more definite --
.

6 I cannot give you the time when we will be back with our

7 table on the off-site power loss and any other supporting -

,

8 information.

9 I visualire the possibility even -- it seems to me

to we have quite a bit to go on with on UCS Contention 4 We

11 have some open questions. Mr. Torcivia has several

12 corrections he wishes to make to his testimony, and I see no

13 reason why Mr. Pollard can't co on with his direct

14 testimony, which does not deal with diesel leadinos as such

15 and with his rebuttal testimony, understanding, of course,

16 that he would nave a second crack when we got to diesel

i

17 loadings or where the staff witness couldn't go on.
|

18 But there is the possibility that we could get

19 through UCS 4 before we were ready to present our table, in
.

20 which case I wculd propose to go on with UCS 9 and then come

21 back to the diesels. I don 't know how to sort it cut. With.

22 our'other schedule problems, it is one of the schedule items

23 tha t we will have to address after lunch.

24 (Counsel for UCS conferring.)

25 3R. TOUETELLCTTE: There is one other thing I

.

.
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1 would like to add, Mr. Chairman. The week of the 19th of
2 January, the eversight committee is ha ving a mee ting of

3 TMI-1 restart, and they are requiring the a ttendance of
4 technical staff, and it requires the attendance of legal

5 staff. I happen to be the lucky guy who ge ts to oc.
.

6 The reanon I mention this, because it is in

. 7 California, it will take virtually the whole week, and I
.

1 8 vill be gone that week. If we have an) holes in the
!

9 schedule, I would hope that we can perhaps ma tch up that

10 week with any break. Of course, if we can't do tha t, why, I

11 will have somebody here to cover it anyway.

12 CHAIBMAN SMITH: As it happens, that should be

13 taken up in scheduling. The 20th is Inauguration Day. My

14 attendance is not requihedthere. But I don't want to speak

15 for everybody in the proceeding.
,

16 (laughter.)

i 17 I just want to point that out. If we continue --

18 it is a holiday, but only in the 'Jashingten area -- if we
!

| 19 should continue, I would not think it would be a sign of
I O
l

! 20 disrespect for the new administration.
t

|

| 21 MS. WEISS: I just ha ve a couple of corment: on-

!
! 22 what "r. Trowbridge said about the tables on diesel

23 loadincs. We have no problem, of course, with the fact tha t
I

24 it will take longer than he had anticipated to do this table-

25 to saov diesel loadings in the event of loss of off-site

.
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1 power. If that's what it takes, that's what it takes.
.

2 I do have a couple of comments on the statement

3 that the issue of diesel loadings during accidents is not

4 germane to the contention. The reason given was that Mr.

5 Trowbridge stated that in the event of a 10CA , a n ES signal
.

6 will trip the heaters and prevent them from being loaded.

7 It is our view, and one given in our testimony, -

,

8 that in certain sequences the ES signal will not be

9 available to trip the hea ters and will not prevbnt them from

10 being loaded. That is a ca: tar which I am sure will be gone

11 into in greater detail, but I wanted it put on the record

12 that we believe tha t was testimony , and we disputs ahat

13 testimony.

14 But to try and focus the main iscaC 3 our

15 contention is that the design dass not meet regulatory Guide

16 1.75, and the issue of diesel loading and the reliability of

17 the diesels is a subsidiary question. It is our position

18 that even if the diesels are capable of carrying the leads

is at a sufficient level of reliability, that does net vitiate
i .

20 the fact that the design does not meet Peg Guide 1.75, and

21 the heaters are not appropriately isolated from the.

22 emergency power supply.

I 23 3R. 30BERT ADLEE: 'Je agree that the issue of
i

24 diesel loading is germane to the contention. And in

| 25 addition to the possibility of no ES signal, we also think
|

I

!
,

|
l
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1 there may be some desirability of loading the pressurirer

2 heaters onto the diesel after an ES signal but before there

3 has been complete recovery from the transient.

4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Anything further of a preliminary

5 nature?

"

6 I might say that we hope that Commonwealth will

7 also fully address the problems that have arisen because of -

.

8 the withdrawal of certain contentions. I am sure you will.

9 Rut I want to make it clear that we vill be very attentive

10 to your positions en it.

11 MR. ROBERT ADLER: We do intend to address it.

12 CHAIRMAN SMITHa If there is nothing further, then

where were we?13 let's go back where we were, which --

'

14 Mr. Pollard, you were going to report on whether

15 you agreed with oral testimony or written testimony. We

16 were going to withdraw the written testimony, and you said,

17 " Wait a minute."

18 MR. POLLARD: Perhaps you misunderstcod me or I

i 19 sta ted it incorrectly. Dr. Jordan asked the witness, 'When
| .

20 you come back, would you please have a rewrite of your

| -
21 written testimony," and I said, "I would prefer to have the

l
i 22 question be to examine the written testimony versus his oral

23 testimony and straighten out whichever one was wrong."

24 CHAIRMAN SMITHS I see. All right.

' 25

|

|
|
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1 Whereupon,

2 PAUL SHIPPER, JE.,

3 JOSEPH A. TORCIVIA

4 resumed the stand and, having previously been duly sworn by

5 the Chairman, were examined and testified further as follows:
.

6 REDIRECT EXAMINATION -- Resumed

7 MR. TROWBRIDGEs I mentioned that we had some -

,

|

8 outstanding questions. We also had some corrections to
t

| 9 previous testimony. I am going to indiscrimina tely follow

10 my notes here and ask Mr. Torcivia or Mr. Shipper whether

11 they wish to correct certain parts of their testimony, and

| 12 ve can do this also in answers to some of the questions,

13 such as the one just mentioned by Mr. Pollard that we were

14 asked to come back and respond to.
|

| 15 CHAIEMAN SMITH: All righ t.

16 Mr. Trowbridge, we are having difficulty. Is your

17 microphone on? You are going to have to --

18 MR. TROW 3 RIDGE: Can you hear me now?

19 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes.
|

*

20 3Y 2?. T30W3EIDGE8

21 0 Yr. Torcivia, you indicated that before the-

22 Christmas recess that you did not have data on the

! 23 continuous rating of the diesel. Have you inquired further

24 into_that, and can you give us further information?

| 25 A (WITNESS TCRCIVIA) Yes, we did some checking. We
i

'
t
l

l
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1 find that the continuous ra ting which is listed in the FSAR

2 is 2600 KW, and also some plant documents. The 2000-hour

3 ra tinc is 3 000 KW, and the half-hour rating is 3300 KW.

4 0 In Tuesday's transcript, Tuesday December 23, will

5 you turn to page 9231. Becinning at line 12, there is a
.

6 question by Ms. Weiss. Rather than -- excuse me, it is a

7 question, I think, by fr. Pollard. ~

,

8 The question was whether the current version of

9 emergency procedure 1202-29 -- excuse me. I am going to

10 revise my question.

11 Let me refer you instead to the question that

12 begins a t the bottom of page 9231, and going on to the next

13 page, in which Mr. Pollard asked whether the description of

14 heaters and the key interlock system as it now appears in

15 the Re sta rt Report through Amendment 22 and whether the

16 description in Revision 12 of emergency procedure 1202-29

17 both reflect the la test modification or the latest proposed

18 design for TMI-1.

19 Can you new answer that question?
,

20 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) The Restart Report was written

-

21 in generalities. The procedure which is intended to be

22 written more specific -- no t re"?ect the la test modifica tion

23 of the proposed design. It is in concept equal to the

24 concept of the Restart Report, but the specifics of the

25 latest design are not reflected in there.

ALDER $oN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 Q Let me break my question down a bit, with respect

2 to the Restart Report only. Does the Re tart Report reflect

3 the latest proposed design for the key in te rlock system?

4 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) Yes. The Restart Report is

5 giving a general concept of the key design.
.

6 Q Ihat is consistent with the present design?

7 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) That's correct. ~

,

8 Q Now let's go to the procedure. Is the procedure

9 through Revision 12, the document we had before us in the
,

10 previous sessions, does that procedure reflect the current

11 design?

12 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) No. It is to be modified.

13 Q Have instructions been issued by you to modify
.

14 it?

15 A (WITNESS TCECIVIA) Yes, sir.

16 C Can you give an example of a change in design

17 which necessitates a change in procedure?

18 (Witnesses conferring.)

19 A (WITNESS SHIPPEP) An example of a change that has
.

20 to be made, and a change from the emergency procedure

21 1202-29, page 12, it says: "Open circuit breaker at the-

22 pressurizer heater control center to remove key number 1."

23 Tha new procedure would read something similar to this :

24 " Manually trip the motor control center circuit breaker 25.

25 This permits the removal of key. Remove keys K1 and L1,

,

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 whch prevents reclosing circuit breaker 29.

2 The procedure would have to be modified in this

3 detail in order to update the procedure to the design as it

4 was approved in October.

5 0 What was the design changa that necessitates that
.

6 chage in the procedure?
|
l .

t - 7 A (WITNESS SHIFFER) The design change was the

8 addition of the nunber of keys to preclude misoperation or

9 malfunction and to make them more failsafe, so that it takes
i

10 a definite sequential operation of keys in closing and

11 openina doors and circuit breakers in order to install-the

'
12 pressurizer heaters, connect the pressurirer heaters to the

13 engineered safeguard buses.

14 Q Mr. Torcivia, would you turn to pages 9210 and
|

15 9211 of th e transcript?
|

16 DR. JORDAN: May I understand just a little more

17 fully, Mr. Shipper? You are sayinc it isn't enough to take

18 those interlocks, the Kirk Key interlocks, taking those rom

19 where -- from the position that they are normally in a6d.

! 20 moving them over to the plus-1E buses? That isn't enough?

'

21 That won 't do the job?

22 WITNESS SHIPPER: Excuse me, you are

23 misinterpreting the use of the hardware. The disconnectit -

24 device is installed to preclude the connection or the-

25 interconnection of the engineered safeguard buses to the

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 balance of the plant buses.

2 What prevents the disconnecting device is a series

3 of key interlocks called the Kirk Key interlocks. So what

4 you do is you have these Kirk Key interlock s installed, and

5 they are like the latches on your door, dead bolts on your
.

6 door. You turn the key, remove the key.

7 In this particula r ca se , first you trip the
~

.

8 circuit breaker, turn the key, and remove it. And then you

9 go down to the disconnecting device, insert the key, turn

10 the key, and that allows you to now open the dcor. Then you

11 take ano ther key and turn it and remove the disconnectin;

12 device. And then the disconnecting device is carried forth

13 to the ES disconnecting location and inserted. .And a
.

14 similar operation occurs at that point.

15 DR. JOEDAN: You mean with other keys?

16 WITNESS SHIPPERS With some of the keys that are

17 removed from the non-ES.

18 DR. JORDAN: What is the purpose of all o# the

. 19 extra keys? Why doesn't teh operator just go down and get

20 the disconnect device, carry it up and put it in the new

21 place?*

22 WITNESS SHIPPER. This precludes inadvertent

23 operation. It has to be a definite procedural ctep in order

24 for the connection of the heaters to the ES buses. It is

25 not something that can be done on the spur of the noment.

. ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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'
1 It precludes sabotage, misoperation. It is an industry

2 standard, when you have a thing that you want to thoroughly

3 protect.

4 DR. JORDANS Thank you.

5 SY 53. TROW 3EIDGE: .

.

6 Q Mr. Torcivia, on pages 9210 and 9211, you were

, , 7 testifying about the time delay trip of the main bus- ~

8 breaker, I believe; is that correct?

9 A (WIINESS'TORCIVIA) Yes, it does go back to the

10 main bus breake;. I think it was a generality sta tement, as

11 I see it now, which the main feeder breaker and the main

12 breaker are electromagnetic types.

13 0 Well, you are talking about --
.

14 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) Main bus breaker.

. 15 0 You were talking about the plunger and when the
l

16 plunger would move and what would happen in the event of a

17 continuous curren t? Are we talking still there about the

18 main bus breaker and its time delay trip mechanism?

19 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) I am sorry, would you repeat
_

'
20 that, please? What's the question?

21 Q Nhere you are talking about a plunger ---

22 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) Yes.

23 C -- are you talking about a plunger and the trip

24 mechanism for the main bus breaker?

25 A (WITNESS TOSCIVIA) Yes. That was a concept as to

ALDERSoN REPORT:NG COMPANY,INC,
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1 the manner in which those types of breakers cperate.

2 0 In answer to quections as to what would happen to

3 that plunger, if there were a constant current and you

4 indica:9d that if there were a constant current the plunger

5 would stop at so=e point before it tri;s the breaker --
.

6 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) Yes.

7 0 -- is that an entirely correct statement? -

.

8 A (WIT. NESS TOECIY!A) Not fully correct. I would

9 like to add this much to it without expanding th e de tails.

10 Should the current be apprcximately 90 percent of the

11 setting, the plunger vill continue to move upward and

12 eventually trip the breaker within the specified setting.

13 Should the current fall below that 80 percent setting, the

14 breaker will start to reset.

15 Cnce the plunger has arrived to a certain point,

16 based on tne setting, it night continue to go up for other

17 reasons, if it is within 50 percent of that current value,

18 if the current remains within 80 percent of its set value.

19 0 Mr. Torcivia, would you change to page 9292? In
,

20 lines 9 through 12, you state -- and I will quote your

-

21 testimon7: "We have not established precisely the value of

; the undervoltage relays, although I believe they will end upc

23 at approximately 92 percent of the nominal voltage of the

24 bus." Do you have any correction to make in that

25 statement?

ALDERSoN REPCRTING COMPANY. INC.
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1 A (VITNE33 TORCIVIA) Yes. I would like to change
'

2 the word " bus" to " motors," which was what was intended all

3 the while.

4 C Can you explain that?

5 CHAIRYAN SMITH: Line 12, the word " bus" is
*

.

6 changed to " motors"?

7 WITNESS TORCIVIA: Yes. The explanation for that -

.

8 is those relays were put into -- onto that bus specifically

9 for the purposa of triopinc out the pressurirer heaters

10 should the overcurrent devices on the breakers fail. Now,

11 it is our interest to see that the other loads, which are

12 the loads which are the motors connected to those buses

13 being fed by that specific transformer, that the voltage on

14 those motors does not go below the manufacturer's

15 recommended voltage, which is 90 percent of the nominal

16 voltage on the motor.

17 In our case, the voltage of the motors are 460

18 volts. And, therefore, we are interested in seeing that the

19 460 volts is not violated -- pardon me, 90 percent of the

I 20 360 volts is not violated, in which case we put -- we

- 21 attempt to put those relays to trip out at 92 percent,

! 22 making up for other factors. It will maintain the voltage
i

23 on the motors at a minimum of 90 percent of the rate of

24 voltage, nominal rate of voltage.

25 BY 23. TE0WBRIDGE:
|
|

|

l

!

| ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC.
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1 0 Of the motors?

2

3

4

5
,

I*
6

7
-

,

|
'

8

9

10

11

12
|

13

14

15

16

|

17

18

19
,

|

20

21*

22

23

24

25
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1 BY .?R. TROW 3 RIDGE (Resuming)

2 0 Of the motors. -

3 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) Of the motors , tha t is correct.

4 DR. JORDANS Refresh my memory since it has been

5 several day s.
.

6 If I remember right, this low voltage -- this

7 particular breaker was not there from the standpoint of ~

,

8 isolation of the heaters, the pressurirer heaters,

9 primarily. It was not pa rt of that circuit, that isolation

10 circuit, wasn't that correct? This was not part cf a

11 compliance, say, with Reg Guide 1.757

12 WITNESS TORCIVIA: I am not sure if I quite

13 understand the question.

14 DR. JORDANS he were discussing -- and I na trying

15 to remember what we were discursing last time, but we were

16 discussing various ways in which the design was made to

17 prevent any faults from the pressurirer heaters from

18 affecting the diesel sctors themselves.'

19 WITNESS TORCIVIAs That is correct.
.

20 3R. JORDANS And there were various devices,

|- 21 overcurrent devices to prevent f aults in the pressuriner

22 heaters from shorting out.

23 WITNESS TORCIVIA: That is true.

24 DR. JORDAN: This particular one was not part of

25 that circuit, isn't that right?

.

.
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1 WITNESS TORCIVIA. The relays?

2 DR. JORDAN: Yes. This relay which was to cut out

3 at 92 percent, the voltage falls down to 92 percent.

4 WITNESS TORCIVIA: Yes, I can fully appreciate

5 your question. At sone point in the testimony I did say yes
.

6 to a question which I must have misunderstood. So may I

. 7 repeat? The undervoltage relay was put in th ere , those ~

8 three relays w?re put in there specifically for the purpose

9 of tripping out the feeder breaker which serves the

10 pressurirer heaters. They serve no other f unction but that.

11 Now, where I probably was unjustified in making

12 assumptions in my mind at that time -- and I fully .

13 appreciate that I read the tertimony -- was that I assumed

14 that that was an established f act, and what I was trying to

15 bring up in various points was that not only do those relays

16 operate when a f ault creates an undervoltage condition, that

j 17 is, a fault by pressurirer heaters creates an undervoltage
|

| 18 condition which will degrade the bus voltage tc the point
|

| 19 whare those relays would trip out, but it also, because it.

|

| 20 does not discriminate as to where that fault is, will t rip

~

21 those relays, those pressurirer heaters off should that bus

22 voltage degrade for any reason.

i
23 Rut those relays were put in there specifically'

24 for that purpose. They serve no cther function. The fringe

25 benefit is, kept running through my mind because I f elt tha t
|
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1 was an established fact. That was the only purpose they

2 were put in there, and they are tripped they will trip--

3 the feeder breaker through a shunt trip device which is

4 disassociated from the overcurrent devices.

5 DR. JORDANS Very well.
.

6 EY 43. TSOW3 RIDGE: (Resuming)

. 7 0 '4111 you turn to pace 9293 and 9u. I am primarily -

8 interested in your answer on lines 7 and 8 of page 9294, but

9 to make sense out of the snswer, let me read the entire

10 testimony beginning with the last line on page 9093. The

11 question asked you was, " Earlier today you had postulated a

12 fault in the pressurirer heaters. You came up with u000 of

13 amps fault current, and I asked you about the voltage on bus

14 1P, and I recall that you told me rouchly a60 volts."

15 Your answer was, "My guess would be in that area,

16 that would be a very fast dip and up again."

17 Question: "A dip from uEO down to u60 and back

| 18 up?"

| 19 And your answer was, "That's right, in that
,

20 neighborhood."

21 'Jas that a correct answer to the question?*

|

22 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) Oh, by no means. I didn't

23 believe my own eyes when I saw that one, no. The dip would
:

24 be going down from 380. It would make a fast dip and

25 eventually stabilire at approximately, my guess was a t tha t

ALDERSoN REPORTING CoWPANY,INC,
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1 time at approximately 460 volts.

2 0 Have you since undertaken a more definite

3 calculation of the voltage dip and stabilized voltage for

4 the postulated volted fault current?

5 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) Yes, sir. *

.

6 0 I show it to you. I show you a document, readino

~

7 at the top, Bus 1P/1S, Voltage versus Time uuring Fault at.

s Pressurizer deators.

9 Does this reflect the calculations you have since

10 made of the voltage dip?

11 A (WITNESS TOFCIVIA) That's correct.

12 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, I would like this

13 document marked as an exhibit.

14 YR. CUTCHIN: F.r. Chairman, I am not certain to

15 which document Mr. Trowbridge is referring, not having seen

16 it.

17 MB. TROW 3 RIDGE: I am about to distribute the

18 document here. -

19 (Counsel distributing documents.)
,

20 CHAIRMAN SMITH. That would be Licenree Exhibit 23.

21 Mr. Trowbridge, before we irreve,isibly approach-

22 this as an exhibit, could we consider the possibility that

23 it was prepared as an adjunct to the testimony, that it just

24 be bound into the transcript at this point? -

25 MR. TROWERIDGE: Yes.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 CHAIRMAN SMITH: To me that is more helpful than

2 having it ss a separate exhibit if it is going to explain

3 the testimony.

4 TR. TE0W3 RIDGE Then let me withdraw my request

5 to have it marked as an Exhibit, and I will, before I am
.

6 through, ssk that it be incorporated in the transcript. In

7 fact, I will ask at this point. -
,

8 Cua!RMAN SMITH: Are there any objections?

9 4R. TR0'4ERIDGE: ?.r. Torcivia has already

10 identified this as a document he prepared, and I would ask

11 that it be incorporated in the transcript at this point.

12 CHAIRMAN SMITH So we will incorporate the

13 document entitled " Bus 1P/1S Voltage versus Time during

14 Fault at Pressurirer Heaters" into the transcript.

15 (The document referred to, entitled " Sus 1P/1S

16 Voltage vesus Time during Fault at Pressurizer Heaters,"

17 follows:)

| 18

19
.

20 ;

f
!* 21 ;

122
1

23 *
*
i

24 .

25

u

\
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t BY MR. TECWERIDGF4 (Resuming)

2 0 3r. Torcivia, I take it that it is the solid line

3 tha t shows the dip and partial recovery of voltage versus

4 the time in seconds?

5 A (WITNESS'TORCIVIA) That's correct.
~

6 C And on the lefthand side, the line descending

7 rapidly to around 390 volts, is that the dip you referred to-
.

8 a few moments ago?

9 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) Yes.

10 0 And then the recovery at abcut 2 plus seconds to

11 somewhere betwaen 430 and Gu0 volts.

12 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) That is correct.

13 0 You testified earlier, I believe, Mr. Torcivia,

14 that you had not yet determined the final setting for the

15 undervoltsge trip on the main f eedar breaker. is that

16 correct?

o A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) That is correct.

18 0 Do you have a preliminary setting in mind?

gg A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) Yes.
.

20 0 Both as to time delay and voltage level?

21 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) That's correct.-

22 C could you tell me what your preliminary setting is?

23 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) At the pre sen t time, our

24 preliminary thinking is in terms of u30 volts, with a time

25 setting of about 1 1/5 seconds, in th a t area, which would

.
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1 indicate the should the voltage persist at 430 or below for

2 a period of 1 1,2 seconds, the relay would trip out the main

3 f eeder ' aer that is serving the pressurizers.

4 C So that under the voltage conditions described in

5 this diagram, the hain feeder breaker would trip on
.

6 undervoltage.

|

_ 7 A (WITNESS TCRCIVIA) That is correct. That is, if ~

8 the overcurrent devices have not operated.

9 C Well, now, coming back to the questien that "r.

10 Pollard referred to earlier as between the correctness of

11 you r prepared testimony versus the correctness of your oral

12 statements, is *.he undervoltage trip in fact a backup to the

13 fault current trip?

14 A (WITNESS TORCkVIA) Absciutely.

15 0 Does that mean th a t you stand by your prepared

16 testimony as compared to your oral testimony?

17 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) Yes, sir.

18 0 One last question which I will ask 'r. Shipper.

19 Turn to page 9388 and -9, which vculd be of
.

20 Wednesday's testimony, Wednesday, December 24

21 *S. WEISS: Could we have a brief break before youI *

!

22 go into tha t?

23 CHAIRMAN S"ITH: What is that page number, Mr.

24 Tro wb ridge ?

25 YR. TROWERIDGE: Pages 9398 and 9389.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 CHAIRMAN SMITH 4 Ms. Weiss, have you requested a

2 break?

3 MS. WEISS 4 Tes. I would like to wait until Mr.

4 Pollard returns.

5 CHAIRMAN ositHa All right.

6 (A brief recess was taken.)
'

7 JI MR. TRCW3 RIDGES (Resuming) .

.

8 Q At lines 9 and 10 cn 9389, As. Weiss left us with

9 a question to he answered , na me ly , wheth'r the Kirk Key

10 interlock system,is used in any situation other than Icss of

11 offsite power.

12 A (WITNES3 SHIPPEE) In discussing this with this

13 plant staff, in lieu of the words written in the 1202-29

14 emergency procedure, I have concluded that it is possible to

15 use the pressurizer heaters in a situation other than loss

16 of of f site pcwer. This situation would be 1 css of power to

17 all prescurl=er hesters. It would be a very remote

18 possibility, &ct it is a possibility. In that situation,

19 the plant staff tells me the reacter would have to be taken
.

20 to a hot standby condition.

21 Q I neglected one f urther question that we were
,

22 asked to come back to talk about, namely, tc check and

23 report again to the Board on what are the ES actuation

24 sionals.

25 A (WITNESS SHIPPER) The engineered safeguard

ALDER $oN REPORTING CCMPANY. INC,
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1 sctuation signals are as ! had stated, 1600 pounds, 400

2 pounds reactor coolant pressure, and 4 pound building

3 pressure.

4 Now, further clarification was why the 400 pound.

5 In talking with the designer of the system, the original
.

6 concept for the encineered safeguard actuation system was

7 the high pressure injection actuation on 1600 pound and low -

.

8 pressure injection on 400 pound. As the design proceeded,

9 the diesel loading sequence made use of the 400 pound sicnal

to difficult to implement. The signal was then utilired as a

11 backup to the 1600 pound signal.

12 In order to clarify this and get it totally in the

13 record, I think the writte1 testimony should be amended as
.

14 follows.

15 On page 4 --

16 CHAIRMAN SMITH: One moment.

17 (Pause)

18 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The reporter does not have the

19 physical testi. tony anymore. It has been bound into the
,

20 transcript.

( 21 Of f the record.*

:

22 (Discussion off the record.)

23 CHAIEMAh SMITH: The written testimony follows

24 transcript page 9098 in the transcript of December 22, and

25 your correction is on page 4?

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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1 VITNESS SHIPPER: It is u of our written.

2 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Would you follow along, please?

3 MR. POLLA?D: Yes.

4 WITNF.SS SHIPPER: Let me try to explain it and

5 then I will go over it. The words in the second line, under

6 Iten 1, Automatic Safety Features Actuation Signal, the

"

7 words " separate and independent signals" should be removed. .
,

8 and in its place the words " inputs (1600 pound and 400 pound

9 reactor coolant pressure, and 4 pound" --

10 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Very slowly.

11 Go back to 400 pounds.
,

12 WITNESS SHIPPER: "400 pound reactor coolant--

13 pressure, and 4 pound reactor building pressure)".

14 And then following " pressurizer heater loads." and

15 then an additional sentence, "The reactor coolant pressure

16 signal is separate and independent from the reactor building

17 p ressure signal."

18 MS. WEISSs Would you repeat that again, please?'

l

19 WITNESS SHIPPER: The last sentence?
.

20 THE WITNESS: Yes.

21 WITNESS SHIPPER: "The reactor coolant prescure*

22 signal is separate and independent from the reactor building

23 pressure signal."

24 CHAIRMAN SMITH: All right.

25 MR. TROWERIDGE: I have no further questions.

ALCERSoN REPORTING COMPANY. INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 564-2345
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1 CHA!35AN SMITH: Ms. Weiss?

2 (Counsel for UCS conferring.)

3 MS. WEISS: I an not sure where we are at now. I

4 thought my notes indicated that the Boa rd was still asking

5 questions. Is tha t wrong? Had the Board completed?

6 CHAIE3AN SMITH: When we adjourned, Mr. Pollard --'

7 we had been around quita a bit on this panel, but it shows
,

a

8 everyone has cross examined. Fr. Follard was asking

9 questions and he seemed to have completed them at the end of

10 the session on the 23rd.

11 13. WEISS' My question was wh ethe r this was th'e

12 redirect?

13 CHAIRMAN SXITH: This is corrections, redirect, I

14 guess. *

15 MS. WEISSs * hen I think redirect would he next

16 then.

17 CHA!3 MAN SMITH 4 This I would regard as a

18 correction to the previous testimony, subject to cross

19 examination. I don't think it particularly matters so long

20 as everyone has an opportunity at it. This is correction o f

21 direct.
o

22 13. TROWERIDGE: A cood deal of it was

g3 correction. Some of it was simple ancwers to pending

2d questions.

25 CHAIS.";N SMITH: That's right. So I helieve

.
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1 everything this morning is subject to cross examination.

2 Your questfon is should not Mr. Trowbridge go to his

3 redirect? Is that your suqqestion?

4 MS. WEISS: Yes.

5 CHAIRMAN SMITH: It doesn ' t ma tte r, I guets.
.

6 What is your preference?

7 MR. TROWERIDGE I have no other redirect.
~

.

8 CHAIRMA3 SMITHS All right.

9 (Counsel for UCS conferring.)
,

10 MS. WEISS: We would like to have a break now to

| 11 go over these corrections.

12 CHAIR 3AN SMITHS All richt, a ten minute break.

13 Would that be sufficient?

14 MR. POLLARD: That's fine.

15 CHAIRMAN SMITH: If it is not sufficient, 15

16 minutes.

17 MS. WEISS: Thank you.

t

18 (Whereupon, at 11:05 o' clock a.m., the hearing in

i 19 the above-entitled matter recessed, to reconvene at 1400
,

20 o' clock p.m. the same day.)

a 23
- --

22

23

24
1

25

.
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1 IIII3NCOV SESSION

2 ( 2 : 0 'J p.m.)

3 Whereupon,

4 PAUL SHIPPER, JE.,

5 JOSEPH A. TOECI7IA,

| -

| 6 resumed the stand and, having previously been duly sworn by
i
! 7 the Chairman, were examined and testified f urther as followsi.

8 EEDIRECT EXA2INATIOF -- Resumed
i

| 9 CHAI?ZAN SMITH: Mr. Trowbridge, you seem ready.
!

10 MR. T3CVERIDGE: I think Jr. Tourtellotte is going

i 11 to report, Mr. Chairman.

12 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Mr. Chairman, perhaps we would

| 13 do well to run down the list of items as we see them

14 appearing chronologically on the calendar, and then we will

15 go back and discuss thsm more thoroughly.
1

16 But ;ust briefly, to summarire, we have six items

! 17 we see we will be covering. And the requence would be as
i

18 follows: Number one , we expect to be able to finich up UCS

19 4 by noon tomorrow. The recond item we take up would be the
,

i 20 Ratter of ECNP 1C and UCS 9, to the extent that we take that

21 matter up. The third item would be filters. The fourth-

22 item is th e testimony of Ross and Capra on January 13th.
.

The fifth item is separation of units. And the sixth item| 23
,

24 is control roon design.

25 3riefly, returning, item 1, of course, is just our

1

1

!

*
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|

1 best quesstimate and needs no particular explanation. The

2 second item, ICNP.1C and UCS 9, the parties set, and when we

3 considered the various alternatives, the parties agreed that

l
4 withdrawal of UCS 9 wo uld ' - 2he best way to go. !

i

1
5 That leaves us with ECNP 1C, and it is my -

.

6 understanding that they have been contacted and that they !

7 are calling later today. Consequently, it is very difficult -
,

I8 to know precisely how we are going to prcceed or how n

9 suggest to proceed on item 1C until they d"o call back.

thereis,chjcourse,10 Vith regard to UCS 9, the

11 possibility that the Eoard would either adopt the contention

12 or a simils: question. And if that bL the case, then what

13 we need to know is whether the Board wishes to do so.

14 CHAIPMAN SMITha The Eoard would prefer to have

15 all four of the witnesses -- that is, the two staff

16 witnesses lad the two Licensee's witnesses -- appear to

17 answer questions. Whether we adopt a contention or adopt a

19 similar question or whatever isn't particularly important.

19 I suppose the most efficient, most easily understood, would
,

20 be just to say we make the contention a Scard question.

!* 21 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: I think that would be to some

22 a d v an ta g e. It gives us a general idea about the scope of

23 the inquiry. If the Board wishes to do that, I think the

24 Licensee also agrees that they would have their witnesses

25 and we would have our witnesses to respond in that manner.

ALDERSON Rh.S#. ~ ' LMPANY, INC.
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1 CHAIRMAN SMITH: As far as the scope of the

2 inquiry is concerned, the only thing the Board considered on

3 it was Do we need all of the four, each of the four,

4 witnesses? We believe each of them should be presented.

5 The extent of the questions, however, we don't know yet.
.

e Dr. Jordan, in particular, has some questions.

~

7 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: We will proceed on the sasis-

8 that the Board has adopted UCS Contention 9.

9 C H A IR 3 A'S SMITH: Yes.

10 13. TOURTELLOTTE: I don't know what else to say

11 about ECNP 1C. I understand Dr. Johnsrude is calling back

12 this afternoon, I guess it is, to the ?oard.

13 CHAIRMAN SMITH: It becomes, as far as I can see,

14 having all four witnesses appear, including the one witness

15 on ECNP 1C. Mr. Sullivan is on 1C and nothing elre.

16 (9eard conferring)

17 CHAIRMA.i SMITH: Mr. Sullivan doesn't have any

18 testimony on 9, does he?

19 .M R . TOU RT ELLOTT E: "e will be on the panel on 9 as.

20 well-

'

21 CHAIEMAN SMITHS All right. Yes, I see. So we

22 don't really have a problem about ECNP as f ar as scheduling

23 is concerned.

24 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: If th ey a re no t coina to be

25 here, it doesn't make any difference. If they are going to

l

s
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1 he here, then the question iss Is the 3oard going to set a

2 time tha t is convenient for ECNP, or are we coing to set a

3 tim e tha t is sequential in the hearing and ECNP ic either

4 here or they are not here?

5 CHAIPMAN SMITH: The most we would do would be to
.

6 set a sequence and not a time. I would propose for the

7 con sideration of the pa rties that Mr. Sullivan's testimony
'

.

8 on ECNP Contention fcllow the panel testimony on 9, to give

9 ECNP a maximum opportunity to attend. I don't want to, in

10 the absenca of expressed indica tion by a representative of

11 ECNP, I don't want to say one way or another whether they

12 will appear.

13 I think the best thing is they have been informed;

14 the best thing is to set the matter down for hearing. If

15 they appear, fine. If they indicate in advance that they

16 will not appear, well, then, P.r. Sullivan can make his

17. plans. The Licensee's panel is not affected. I think that

18 is the best way to handle it. I don 't know hcw else to

19 handle it.
,

| 20 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: That's fine with us.
[

21 CHAIRMAN S ITH: Then the sequence will be, it*

22 would seem to me, would be: the Licensee's panel, the

23 staff 's pan el, and then Mr. Sullivan .
,

I

!

24 MB. TOURTELLOTTE: Correct. That takes us to item

25 number 3, which is filters. In order to indicate some

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC.
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1 planning, the Lirensee has indicated that they will be ready

2 Thursday morning with their witnesses on filters.

3 Now, I think there is a problem here, in that

4 neither Mr. Lewis nor ANGFY are present nor have been

5 present, and they need to be notified that there is a
.

I 6 possibility that these matters would be taken up on
!

7 Thursday, assuming that we get through the other items..

8 There is no way of knowing, of course. It may be a vaek.

9 It wouldn't be Tuesday, but after Poss and Capra.

10 They should be notified, it seems to me, that it

11 is imminent. And then, again, it becomes a problen as far

12 as they are concerned as to whether they are going to come

'

13 every day and sit and listen or run the risk of missing it,

14 I guess.

15 (Board coaferring)'

(
16 CHA!RZAN SMITH: The Board is considering that it

|

17 seems very optimistic to schedule that for Thursday. !f we,

|
.

18 won't conclude with ECNP 4 until tomorrow afternoen, that

19 would leave only one-half of the day to hea r the testimony
,

| 20 on 9 and 1C, UCS 9 and 1C.

*

21 4R. TOURIELLOTTE: Of course, it may take a

22 half-day; it may take a whole day. In any event, if it took

23 a whole day, that 'sould be Thursday noon, and the Licensee

24 sim ply indica ted tha t they would have their witnesses

25 available by Thursday. If they have them available by

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 Thursday, then we are possibly looking at it doesn't seem--

2 pa r ticularly unrealistic to look at Thursday noon, for

3 instance, with this issue.

4 CHAIRMAN SMITH 4 We will try to inform .4.NGR! and

5 Mr. Lewis that we will hear the filtering contention, the
.

6 filtering testimony, beginning at 1400 o' clock on Thursday.
!

7 ER. TOURTELLOTTE: Ce r t ain ly , at least, there is a-
,

8 possibility that we might.

9 CHAIRMAN SMITH: les.

to MP. TOURTELLCTTE: The f ourth item is Pcss and

11 Capra. That doesn't need any particula r ex plana tion.

12 The fifth item, separation of units, and the sixth

13 item, control room design, are also fairly clear. There are

14 a couple of other items that came up during the discussion

15 that have --

16 CHAIRYAN SMITHS Excuse me. Before we leave this,

17 I didn't consult with any3cdy else on the schedule for the

18 rest of this week. How dces that fit your plans, Mr. Adler,

19 M r. Oornsif e ?
,

20 MR. ROBERT ADLER: We have no problems with any of

21 the scheduling difficulties. We don't have witnasses.| -

22 5F. TCURTELLOTTE: There are a couple of other

23 items that we wanted to bring to the Board's attention. dr.

24 Sholly has dropped his 17.

25 C:i AIRM AN SMITH: Let 's get M r. Shelly 's

ALDER $oN REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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1 communication. Are we going to talk about that new?

2

3

4

5
.

! 6
| .

~
7

8

9

10

11

i 12

13
,

14

15

16

17

18

19-
,

|

20
.

21

22

23

24

25
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1 4R. TOURTELLOTTE: The only question that I have

2 is whether the Board wishes to adopt 17 or whether that is a

3 withdrawn rontention and the staff can forget about

4 answering it.

5 CHAIRMAN SMITH: This is the environmental aspect
I .

6 of 9, is that right, Contention 17?

7 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: I don't believe it is an
~

.

8 environmental question. There was a question that was

I
9 oriainally posed that was an environmental question, but|

10 because of the circumstances, was somewhat altered, and it

11 is a safety question. It poses specific scenarios and

! 12 assumes certain factors occurring in breach of containment

13 and releases in excess of Eart 100.
.

t 14 XR. SHOLLY: 16 was the security contention.

! 15 MR. TOURTELLCTTE: 17 is a Class 9 contention, and
I

{ 16 it assumes -- it has a little variation on the TMI-2
,

17 sequence.

| 18 CH A IR M A N SMITH: I see. You had an original 17.
!

l
19 MR. SHOLLY: We nodified it at one of the

,

20 prehearing sessions.

21 CHAIRMAN SMITH: That 's righ t. The pages of my*

22 notebook are mixed up. Tha t is the four specific scenarios,

23 accepting events of the acciden t, adding one other alleged

24 credible event. I can 't find it.

25 !R. TOURTELLOTTE: I think, r1 ally, the only

.

|
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1 important thing to do right now is invite the Board's

2 attention to the fact that we do need to know whether the

3 Board would wish to adopt that contention as its own or come |

4 up wi th some other approach so that we could address that.

5 We more or less decided among ourselves, the
.

6 Licensee and the staff, that we would attempt to shoot for

7 the 27th of January or as soon thereafter as_possible, to *

,

8 address the cross-line issue. And whether we address it

9 solely on the basis of UCS 13 or UCS 13 and Sholly 17, we

10 need te know.

11 CHAIPMAN SMITH: I have found the revision. We

12 accepted the revision of Contention 17, which was

13 subsections A through F of our order of ." a n ua ry 11, 1980,

14 pages 5 through 9, recasting it as 17A throuch F, and

15 receiving it as a radiological health and safety

16 contention. So that's where we are on it now.

17 And I guess wha t we have to decide then is: Are
1
'

18 any or all of these particular scenarios of interest to the

19 Boa rd over and above our cwn questions which we have on
.

i 20 Clsss 9?

. 21 XR. TOUETELLOTTE: '41th a view toward either -- so

22 that the staff can be advised, and the Licensee, as to

23 whether to prepare testimony on ,this matter as well as on
i

24 UCS 13.

25 DR. JORDAN: There was a Board memo on that topic,

i
l
l

I
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1 if I remember right.

2 YR. TDURTELLOTTE: It is on the general topic, but

3 I believe it is just on UCS 13.

4 DR. JORD AN : UCS 13 rather than what?

5 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Rather than Sholly 17.
.

8 DR. JORDAN: Ch, yes, I think that's probably

~

7 right.
.

8 CHAIRBAN SMITH: There are A through F, there are

9 particular scenarios expressed, and I think we shculd have

10 an opportunity to lcQk at the contention. 'ie were not

11 p re pa re d to take up the consequences of Yr. Sholly's

12 withdrawal today. It is okay that you are bringing them up

13 at this time, and we will add ress it as we go, if we can.

14 But I don't think that we can make a decision on this at

15 this instant. I don't think it will take very long but --

,

i

16 ER. TOURTELLOTTE: That is what I tried to convey

17 to the Board a while ago. I simply wanted to bring it to

| 18 your attention and understanding that we had more or less

19 agreed among ourselves that we would shoot for the 27th as a
,

20 possible date for being ready to go forward on Class 9, so
i

21 tha t some time prior to that time if you could tell us*

22 exactly what the sta tus 's, it would be helpful.

23 DR. JORDAN: We know we are going to have

24 questions on UCS 13, extended questior.; on that, of course.

25 So I guess that is une that UCS has just dropped; is that

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 right? And surely, this is one we will adopt.

2 MR. TROW 9 RIDGES Mr. Chairman, our discussions

3 assumed that the ?osed would adopt UCS 13. We made no such

4 similar assumption with respect to Shelly 17.

5 DR. JCRDANs Yes. We have not made decisions on
.

6 the others. Eut the UCS 13 is surely one.

~; MR. TOURTELLOTTE: We understand that. And we.

8 u nd ers ta nd the Board has already informed us tha t,

9 recardless of whether UCS went forward or not, that the

10 Board was going to be interested in hearing that testimony

11 and in adopting the contention itself.

12 CHAIRMAN SMITH: In effect, we already have, by

13 our general questions.

14 Now, before we leave that, coes the Commonwealth

15 have a position?

16 MR. R0 PERT ADLEPs We are very interested in the

17 Board pursuing UCS 13. However, our concerns will be

18 addressed adequately within the bounds of UCS 13.

. 19 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The Commonwealth is not

|

| 20 requesting that we take up Shelly 17?

|
21 MR. ROBERT ADLER: No, sir.' *

22 33. TOURTELLOTTE: One other matter, b riefly , te

; 23 regress on control room design, I wanted to invite the
1

| 24 at*,ention of the Board to the fact that the staff has a

i

i 25 problem with witness availability on this issue, the 8th

!

!
i

*
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1 through the 19th of January, although it is not likely that

2 we will reach that subject until after then, perhaps,

3 because it is at the end.

4 'a'e have indicated to the Licensee that what we are

5 really interested in is, of course, having our witness here
.

6 to listen to th e te stimon y that they put on and the oral

7 questions and responses. However, if it is only a matter of ~.

8 a day or two before the 19th, we would agree to those

3 witnesses going on, so long as our witness has an

10 opportunity to review the transcript before he goes on.

11 That also is another point of inf orma tion. I

12 didn't want to wait until perhaps it would come up on the

13 18th or 19th and then say, " Wait a minute, we can't de
.

14 anything."

15 DE. J330AN: My mind was vandering somehow when

16 you started, and I was never able to pick it up. What are

17 we talking about?

Is MR. TOUETELLCTTEs Control room design.

19 DR. JORDAN: This is Mr. Sho11y's contention?
.

20 YR. TOUETELLOTTE: Yes.

| 21 DR. JORDAN: I guess now, then, so you are talking*

|
*

22 about what the schedule should be.'

! 23 53. TOURTELLOTTE: Ycu will recall I gave six
!
! 24 itens, and that was the sequence that we sa w tnose items.

25 Tha sixth item is control room design. And what I had

!

!
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1 indicated earlier, there was nothing to add to those. And I

2 made a note above the place tha t I put control room design,

3 that we did have 1 witness problem, and I wanted to bring

4 that to your attention. It is nothing that requires an

5 action.
.

6 CHAIRMAN SMITH The point I didn't fellcw is what

7 was your point about your witnesses reviewing the -

,

8 transcript?

9 'f3. TOUETELLOTTE: Any time you have a general

10 subject matter to come up in a proceeding, yog lii+ to have

11 your witnesses, the counterpart of their witnesses, tc sit

12 there and assist you as well as te be able to prepare

13 himself for possible rebuttal statements. All we were
'

14 saying is we would like to have him here during that time,

15 if it is a matter of a short span of time, and he could

16 review the transcripts. And if it was the only way we could

17 proceed, we would be willing to do that.

18 CHAI? MAN SMITH: I misunderstood. ! thcught th e re

I

19 was being intrcduced into the consideration some oral
.

20 testimony, not direct written testimony. But I understand

| 21 now.

22 MR. TOUR!ELLOTTE: One other issue which is not

23 particularly related to the schedule but which came up

24 during the discussions, concerns Mr. Pasdekas. UCS has

25 indicated that they are going to be talking with him. I

,

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 told them I would want the staff to be present whenever --
,

2 that is, a member of the legal staff presen t -- when they do

3 talk with him. And I think that all the parties have a

4 richt to be there when they are talking with him.

5 I did not get a direct statement, but a general

'

6 feeling, that UCS felt they had the right to speak to his

7 privately. I think that matter ought to be ironed out. .

.

8 MS. WEISS: Yes, we certainly would want to speak

9 to him privately. I don't think it requires much more than

10 the observation that he might be less than fully comfortable

11 dis cu ssing his opinions on the UCS contention in the

12 presence of his superiors in the agency.

13 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The first thing that comes to ny

14 mind is: What is the 26ari's authority either to require or

15 not require the presence? It seems to me it is entirely up

16 to Mr. Basdekas whether he wishes to or not.

17 MS. WEISS: let me trace it back. It started off i

18 with, I think, us asking -- sta ting to the Scard tha t we

19 wished to have his testimony and asking whether they would
o

20 call him as a witness or we should call him as a witness.

21 It was then decided that we should contact him and discuss
.

22 the matter with him and decide whether we were going to call

23 him as a witness. And I understood the staff at that time

24 to say that they had no objection.

25 We have contacted him and tried to arrange a

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 meetinc, and have heard for the first time today that the

2 staff would incist on being precent at any such meeting.

3 So I don 't see that the Board would hava

4 necessarily the authority to order him to meet with us, but

5 on the other hand, that would have some implications for how
.

6 we proceed to get his testimony heard.

7 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Until the time that Mr. Basdokas -,

8 appears either under the rules of practice or otherwise

9 before the Board, I don't see where our authority arises to

to require him to be interviewed either alone or with counsel,

11 one way or the other. It seems to me it is a matter for Mr.

12 Basdeka s to decide. And besides that -- well, there is no

13 point in us commenting whether Mr. Basdekas can decide
.

14 himself or not.

15 Jow, that does not mean that we cannet take into

16 account when Y.r. Easdekas appears, the circumstances

17 surrounding his interview and your opportunity to prepare

18 for examining his or do whatever is going to happen. It

19 doesn't mean that. I am talking about before he comes
,

20 within the scope of the Sca rd 's -- not jurisdiction in the

21 matter, but authority I don't kno w what authority we* --

o

22 have.

23 MS. WEISS: There may be an understanding.

24 CHAIREAN SMITH: As an employee of the Nuclear

25 Reculatory Commission myself, I would interview -- be

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 interviewed or not be interviewed with or without attorneys,

2 depending on how I felt.

3 MS. WEISS. We have spoken to Mr. Sasdekas, and,<

4 as far as I know, Mr. Basdekas is perfectly willing to talk

5 to us alone. But it is Mr. Tourtellotte who is insisting on
1

-

! 6 being present, it is not Mr. Easdekas who is insisting on
i

! 7 having Mr. Tourtellotte present. - -

,

8 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Sisilarly, so far as I can see, I

9 have not dominion over Mr. Tourtellotte or anycne else; it

10 is a natter that has not come before the Board yet. And I

11 am not trying to duck it either. I just simply don't

12 understand whvere our authority comes. We will take th e

13 circumstanres surrounding the interview into acccunt when it

14 comes, but I can't direct 'r. Saskedas to submit to an

15 interview under any circumstances.
i

16 MS. WEISS: It's not a question of directing him.

17 The party that wishes to be present is the staff. It is not

18 the other way around.

19 CH AIR M Ali SMITH: And I can't direct them.
,

I
20 MS. WEISS: I think the record ought te be clear

! 21 that Mr. Basdekas nas not requested that staff la wyers be*

|

22 present. My understanding is that they have insisted that

23 they be present.

24 CHAIRMA.V SMITH. I think that is a personnel

25 matter that is premature for he Board to get into, o th er

1
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1 than to state that we would hope that by the time Mr.

2 Basdekas appears here, that the Union of Concerned

1

3 Scientists will hsve had a full opportunity to be assured )

4 that Mr. Basdekas has submitted to a candid interview. That |

5 is within our jurisdiction, because that goes to the

6 reliability of the testimony.

7 Now, if you need process, that is another thing. -

,

8 But I don't expect that tha t is necessary.

9 MS. TOURTELLOTTE: I understand what the Board is

10 sayinc, and I don't know that it requires any further

11 discussion here. I suppose, because is. Weiss has made the

12 remarks she made on the record , I have to say that I have

13 discussed it with Easdekas, and it isn't clear to se that'

14 Basdekas wishes to appedr without counsel.

15 CHAIRMAN SMITH: One way or the other?

16 MR. TOURTELLOTTI: I talked with hin this

17 morning. He was seeking my advice about meeting with UCS.

18 I lisagree with what s. Weiss represented on the record, on

19 the basis of ny conversations with him.
,

20 It does pose an interesting questien, however,

-
21 because I broucht the matter up to determine whether we

22 could or could not be there and if the Board had a view on

23 that. And I understand the Scard's view that the question

24 that came into my mind is: Is the Board in fact going to

25 call Yr. Basdekas?* And, if so, if-you can say whether you

,

1

1
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1 are or not, in the first place, and if not, when would we

2 know whether Mr. Basdekas is going to be called?

3 CHAIRMAN SMITH: We indicated earlier we would

4 prefer to have Fr. Basdekas, where possible, Mr . Essdekas'

5 views, presented in a.' adversary claimant. Under those
.

6 circumstances, if possibit. If not, then, well, I guess we

, 7 will have to look at his papers. And I think the Board -

8 would certainly wan t his ph ysical presence for some

9 questions. How many, I don 't know. One way or the other,

to he is going to come.

11 Remember, we indica ted that we want to do as

12 litt'.e investigating as possible. And that includes finding

13 from the very beginning just what Mr. Basdekas' views, are

14 compared to having competent adversaries develop it in the

15 adj udica tive context, and let us decide it rather than

16 investigate it and then decide it.

17 We were hoping that UCS would present Mr. .

18 Basdekas' views -- his views would be presented in the

19 context of examination by UCS and the Licensees and the
,

20 parties, all of the parties, rather than the Board bringing

-

21 him here.

22 Somehow, whenever I start talking about that, I

23 have dif ficulty. The last time, I said we wanted to

24 adjudicate as much as we can, and that isn't the case. But

25 we don't want to bring Mr. Basdekas here as a Board witness
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1 unless it is necessary for a full and complete record. We

2 think the process has worked very well, having somebody come

3 and having the parties examine and the Board asking

& questions when the record is not complete.

5
>

.

6

7 ~

.1 .

8

9-

10

1

11

12
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14
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1 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: I think the real question at
.

2 this point is, setting aside for a moment whether UCS calls

3 him as a witness or does not call him as a witness, setting

4 that aside, the question is is it not whether Mr. Basdekas'

5 representations to the Board as of this da te raise a

' ~

6 significant safety question which the Board feels must be

7 resolved prior to making its final recommendation to the .

.

8 Commission.

| 9 DR. JORDAN: I would speak again off the top of my

10 head. It seemed to ma that what Mp. Pasdekas was saying was
;

i 11 so relevant to the Contention of UCS on system interactions

12 that it ought to be related closely to the Contention. If

13 af ter UCS interviews him, intervisvs tr. Basdekas, they feel

14 he would not help them , * then their position , then, I would

15 have very strong second thoughts as to whether we wanted to

i 16 hear him. I believe they are in a better position to judge,

17 certainly in a better position to judge if they have

18 interviewed him.
1

19 So therefore , I was going te lean very strongly on
' .

20 the judgment of UCS as to whether we should brinc him here

- 21 or not. There again, as I say, that is off the top of my

( 22 head.

l
| 23 .M S . WEISS: We will pursue further this matter of
.

24 attempting to arrance an interview that is acceptable, some

25 format that is acceptable to everybody.
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1 CHAIEMAN SMITH: Something has occurred to me tha t,

2 might be helpful. Perhaps we -- perhaps the Board can solve

3 the dispute among the parties. If we were to talk to Mr.

4 Basdekas ourselves off the reco rd , not about the substance

5 of his testimony but about what the environment will be on

6 his appearance, what the consequences would be of his being*

7 interviewed privately as compared to having counsel present, .
.

8 if that would be helpful. We would be willing to do it if

9 he would regard us as being a so-called neutral participant

10 in it.

11 On the other hand , if the staf f believes tha t they

12 have interest as a party in the litigstion or otherwise

13 being present and we don't want to interfere with--

14 whatever you might do outside the hearing context.

15 MR. TOUETELLGTTE: My problem is that Mr. Basdekas

16 is a member of the staff. Mr. Basdekas has asked my

17 advice. To that extent right now he is somehow part and

18 parcel of my client. I have, I think, as the Board

19 suggested, what I ought to do is to discuss it more with him
.

20 and perhaps we can work something out with UCS.

et CHAIRMAN SMITH: Anything further on Mr. Basdekas ?
,

22 In the meantime, the Board will refresh ourselves

23 on the papers that he submitted and see if Dr. Jordan's

24 impressions still hold. tie most certainly would prefer to

25 have him presented with the parties having an oportunity to j

l
i

.
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1 know what his views are, examined, and have as little

2 participation by the Board as possible, consistent with a

3 complete record.

| 4 3R. ':00 RTE LLCTTE s There is one other matter which

5 perhaps --

-

6 MR. TROW 3 RIDGE: Are you getting away from Mr.

7 Basdekas?
~

.

8 MR. TOURTELLOTII: I'm sorry?

9 MR. TRCWERIDGE: Are you still on Yr. Easdekas?

| 10 Let me add one brief comment. We stayed out of
|

| 11 this discussion. Our principal interest is if Mr. Essdekas

!
'

12 is going to appear, whether at the Board's request, because

13 UCS asked for it as a UCS witness, or whatever, we think it
|
,

14 ought to be clear what Conte'ntion he is supporting, so that-

15 we know, and there ought to be prepared testimony with an

16 opportunity to review it in advance.

17 CHAIRMAN SMITH: So you have an opportunity to --

18 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Review prepared testimony.

19 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I6 the first place, T ion't know
.

20 how this fits in. To say the least, it is an unustsal

21 process tha t we nave at the NRC where you bring in a witness
.

| 22 who says he wants to .dd something to the record. I don 't
|

23 know that he can De required to have his testimony written

| in advance. I guess we could make that a conditien of his24

! 25 appearance, but if he declines '
--

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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1 MR. TROWBRIDGE: The other way to do it, that he

2 come, have an opportunity to review the transcript, and he

3 makes a second appea rance . I don't think in this kind of a

4 technical area th a t counsel, or even with the help of

5 technical people, can reasonably act on its feet.

-

6 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I guess the parties would have an

7 opportunity to have a considered examination, cross
~

.

8 examination one way or the other.

9 MR. TOUSTELLOTTE: Mr. Basdekas has not indicated

to that he wants to sttend or to appear here to express his

11 viewc.

12 CHAIRMAN SMITH: He has not?

13 MR. TOUSTELLOTTE: He has not, no.

14 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Then I have to talk to Mr.

15 Basdekas myself.

16 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: What he had done, and what I

17 think I indicated before is ne said these are his views, and

18 if the Board wishes to do something with them, if they want

19 something further, then they can let me know.

.

20 CHAIRMAN SMITH: We can' t accept his views into

21 evidence in an adjudicative hearing by hera is a piece of
.

22 paper, zap.

23 MR. TOUETELLOTTE: Well, I think we also said at

24 the time that we presented that to the Board that, at most,

25 at that point in time, it could be only viewed as a limited

s
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1 a ppea ra n ce.

2 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You did say that.

3 MR. TROWBRIDGE. If the Board wishes something

4 further, if you can articulate that for us, we will try to

5 comply. That was just a point I wanted to clarify.

.

6 MS. '4EISS: It seems to me, if UCS calls him, the

7 Board issues a subpoena and he appears as a witness under .

.

8 subpcena, and he provides his testimony, he has already

9 given his views and everybody has been given numbers of

10 documents which contain his views. I suppose if anybody is

11 surprised, they can seek whatever relief th e y need to

12 protect themselves. The Board has shown itself willing to

13 do whatever is necessary. If the Board calls him as a

14 witness, then he appear's as a Board witness, and I think the

15 procedure follows the same from that point on. I don't

16 understand the request that his testimony be given -- be

17 presented in advance in writing. He appears as a witness

18 under subpoena, essentially, either way .

19 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: This is directly to the point I
.

20 was trying to make a while agc. There are only two ways

. 21 that Mr. Pasdekas can get here, given the fact that the

22 Licensee doesn 't expect to call him and the staff has said

23 they don't expect to call him. It is either if UCS calls

24 him as a witness or if the Scard decides that the matters
,

25 raised by the information brough t to their attention raise a

\
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1 -'gnificant safet? question, in which case it seems to me.

2 the proper way to proceed would be to say what that safety

3 question is, to rail Mr. Basdekas to address it, and to

4 allow all of the parties to either -- to have cross

5 examination and rebuttal testinony.
.

6 But it is one or the other. It is not going to be

7 both. -

.

8 CHA!EMAN SMITH: That's right.

9 MR. TOURTEllCTTEs If that is definitive for today

10 --

11 CHAIRMAN SMITHS Eut you didn't go back to the

12 limited appearance argument. That's the third.

13 MR. TOURTEL10TTE: Insofar as the record is

14 concerned today, I think that's where it stands. It is

15 simply a limited a ppea rancs.

16 Now, tha question is, by reason of that limited

17 appearance, does tha t raise a signifirant safety question in

18 the minds of the Board?

tg Cn the other hand, if UCS should decide to call
,

20 him, then they would call him and have testimony, virtten

21 testimocy which we would ha ve time to respond to and so-

22 forth.

23 MS. WEISS : I think the assertion that if he is

24 under subpoena we would have to prepare written testimony ins

25 advance is patently absurd in view of the assertion that was

!

s
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1 made 15 minutes ago that he is a member of the staff. He is

2 the Mr. Tourtellotte, he is Mr. Tourtellotte's client, 1
--

!3 and therefore Mr. Tourtellotte will insist on being present

4 at all meetings with him. |

5 I can't understand why it is being tangled so
.

6 auch. If he is subpoenaed, then he appears here.

7
- MR. TOURTELLOTTE: The only way that UCS can -

,

8 subpoena him is if he is reluctant to appear, that is, if he

9 refuses to a ppear.

10 MS. WEISS: That's not true. His reluctance or

11 lack of reluctance has nothing to do with him. A subpoena

12 issues to a witness who has relevant testmony.

13 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Not to get into a protracted
~

14 lecal argument, but the word subpoena is actually two words,

15 and it means under penalty, and the only reason that you

16 ever subpoena anybody to a proceeding is if they refuse to

17 appear voluntarily. If they appear voluntarily, you don't

18 need a subpoena.

19 CHAIRMAN SMITH. I have not been following the
.

20 practical differences in his appearance. If he comes at the

21 insistence of UCS under subpoena or otherwise, their-

22 examination of him will be in the context of his

23 relationship to their interests, the same way as if the

24 Board brings him. I don't see any practical difference on

25 how his testimony or the evidence adduced through him will
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1 be weightet.

2 We all know what he does, where he works, what his

3 interests are, what he has to say, to th e mechanism by which

4 he gets here I don't think will be as important -- I don't

5 think it is important, really, and the subpoena is sort of a
.

6 digression. He won't require a subpoena anyway. I would

7 say offhand tha t his relationship between UCS on examination ~.

8 is somewhere between direct and cross. It is sort of an in

9 between. We would have to view it from that point.

10 .1R. TOURTELLOTTE: The argutent made by Ms. Weiss

11 that, one, he is my client, and two, if she calls him as a

12 witness, why does he have to prepare testimony, is mixing

13 apples and oranges. The business of whether he is part and

14 parcel of my client, I am not really sure right at this

15 moment. I do know he called me this morning and asked me

16 for advice about meeting with UCS. Since he is a member of

17 the NRC staff, I think I have to at least inquire into

18 exactly what it is that bothers me.

19 As far as UCS calling him as a witness, it doesn't.

20 make any difference where he comes from. If they are

'

21 calling him as a witness and he appears voluntarily, it is

22 in keeping with due process f or them to present written

23 testimony in advance so that the parties will know.

24 Again, I think we can agree on how much advance

25 warning we need, but I agree with 2r. Trowbridge on that
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1 item. If indeed it winds up -- and we have to make a lot of

| 2 assumptions to get there -- but if it Winds up that he is
|

| 3 going to appear here as UCS's witners, then UCS I think has

4 a duty to provide the rest cf us with a written copy of what

5 it is he is going to say before he ever gets here.
.

6 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Or the alternative is that there

7 be a two phase appearance, and the transcript be evaluated -

,

| 8 and he comes back. I think it is not realistic to expect

9 Ms. 'Jeiss to present the written testimony of a staff
!
| 10 employee. I can just see problems along that line. Perhaps

| 11 an outline of what she might expect to produce on

12 examination.

i

; 13 Of course , we also have the practice we have

14 established in this case that pure cross exanination can be

! 15 kept confidential.

|
16 MR. TOURTELLCTTE: The idea of having a staff'

;

17 member appear on behalf of an Intervenor is not new, and the

18 first instance that it occurred in was Liablo Canyon where,

19 although they were not direct employees of the NEC, they
,

I 20 were consultants, and under the regulations were treated as
1

-

21 NRC employees.

22 YS. '4 EI S S : You are talking about ACES consultants.

23 MR. TOUnTELLOTTE: Yes, ACES consultants. That

24 was the appearances of Dr. Tr ' f unac and Luko, and they

i

25 prepared written testimony.
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1 I think it would be appropriate if an Intervenor

2 should call a staff witness, and I can see that tha t might

3 possibly occur. I would think as the Board suggests, I

4 think it would go one of two ways. We eitht _ve written

5 testimony or we have a two-phase hearing.
.

6 CHAI3 MAN SMITH I would say if it were clear that

. 7 Mr. Basdekas had views and relationship with UCS, which is ~

8 entirely friendly, in parallel, then -- and if, in

9 functional effect he was being presented as their witness,

10 n o t with s tanding his employment, then I would say indeed that

11 should be the case, they should have written testimony in

12 advance.

13 But his s'.a us is neither apple nor orange nor

14 anything asfarasIca.ksee. He has something he wants to

15 tell the Board. I don't see that he identifies himself with

16 any particular party or anybody else. He has viewpoints. I

17 think we will have to approach it in a practical manner. It

18 occurs to me that the most practical manner would be to have

19 him a ppear, testify. If there is a need to call him back,
.

20 that should be understood in advance, and perhaps we could

'

21 prevail upon Yr. Easdekas to give us an outline,

22 Furthermore, to the extent that UCS would intend to rely

23 upon Mr. Basdekas not as on cross but where his natural

24 attitudes and thoughts are parallel with their position, an

25 outline of what they expect to prove by him there.
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1 55. 'JEISSs That scunds very sensible to me.

2 As far as our position now, we don 't know. Other

i 3 than what he has presented in his written papers, on the

4 face of what he said, we don't know how far his agreement or

! 5 disagreement with the main staff position goes, where it
.

6 stops, and what its bases are other than what everybody else

7 has had. -

.

8 All ve do know is that he stated clear

9 disacreement with positions presented by the staff on issues

10 relevant to particularly the UCS Contention on systems

11 interaction, and we have stated to the Board, and I

12 understand the Board to have agreed tha t the record would

13 profit by elaboration of his positions.

14 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Would you give me just a moment.
,

; 15 (Board conferring.)
!

16 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The Board, well, at the least
i

17 this is wha t the Board will do as f ar as Mr. Basdekas is

18 concerned.

19 If UCS does nothing further, just says we have no
.

20 more interest in Basdekas, at the least this is what the

!- 21 Soard requests: one, that Mr. Basdekas be informed that we

22 would like for him to read the transcript and the written

| 23 testimony which has been filed in this case on the issue of
|

24 systems interactions and ha thcroughly familiar with it;

25 appear here and affirmatively state that he has or does not

i

{
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1 have anything to add to that testimony, and we would have, I

2 would imagine, some questions, but we don 't know how many.

3 Based upon what Mr. Basdekas has indicated before,

4 we think, unless he objects and af firma tively expresses tha t

5 he doesn't want to cor.e here, we think that he should come
.

6 here and he should state that he has nothing to add or he

- 7 does have something to add to the record as it has been
.

8 developed.

9 .V o w , it may be that after we get tack to the

10 review of what he has written so far, that we will go one

11 step further and say he must come at least to the extent

12 that we can compel his appearance and answer questions, but

13 at the least, our position would be that we want him to

14 study the record, appear before the Ecard, and tell us

15 whe ther he has something to add to the record or not, and if

16 so, what is it.

17 (Board conferring.)

18 CHAIRMAN SMITH: We would want him before the

19 Board at th e hearing..

20 MR. TOURTELLCTTE: I would like to add one more

21 thing which I think is additive rather than repetitious,
'

1

| 22 rather than a repetitive matter, and that is that the staff
|

! 23 has a policy of presenting any dissenting staff view. We

24 have a procedure which has been established for determining

25 what is in fact a dissenting staff view, and de feel there

i

!

|

[
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1 is a responsibility in a proceeding to present a staff view,

2 a dissenting staff view.

3 '4e inquired of Mr. Pasdekas at the time that he

4 gave this memorandum to me, which I passed on to the Board,

5 whe ther he wished to qualify his concern as a dissenting
.

6 staff view, and if he wished to appear here, and he said no,

7 he did not wish to do that. -
.

8 The reason I am passing that on is because I don't

! 9 vant anybody to later look at the record and say well, the |
i

10 staff has this policy, why did you not follow that policy.

11 I wanted the Board to know that we have in fact followed

i 12 that policy, and he has in the past already stated that he |

!

13 vants you to know what his views are, and then you can do ,

l
.

14 with it what you wish.

15 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Does he say that he will come or

16 not? Fe does not want to come or he wants to come? Ma does

| 17 not say tha t he affirma tively wishes to come. His position
1

18 is he is available to come if the Board wants him?

| . 19 MR. TOURTELICTTE: I haven't asked him that

20 specific question. At the time that we discussed his

~

21 appearance here, the question came up as to whether his

22 views were so strong that he felt he should appear here and

23 express those views directly to the Board and submit himself
|

24 to cross examination, to Boa rd questiens. He indicated at

25 that time that he did not wish to do that.

|
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1 I simply b ring th a t to your attention because I

2 want you to know the context in which I submitted those

3 papers to you.

4 MR. SHOLLY: Mr. Chairman, unless my memory serves

5 me pcorly, I think the parties have received some type of
.

6 formal notification of a differing professional opinion from

.
7 Mr. Easdekas. I am not sure exactly how it came out, but I -

8 think I received something like that in the mail three to

9 four weeks ago. I think maybe it came out through the

to Documents Distribution Branch, Steve Scott I think is the

11 person who sent it out. I am not certain of that, but I

12 think that is the case. I could possibly locate it if no

13 one else recalls that.
'

14 da. TGURTELLOTTE: I don't want to get into

15 semantics, but it was stated to be a differing opinion

16 rather than a dissenting opinion, and the procedures that we

17 have established for setting out a dissenting opinion have

18 not in this esse been followed.

.
19 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I don 't know if it is

20 appropriate. We are th e presiding officers over only one

-

21 hearing, but we also have continuing responsi'cility toward

22 the objectives of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission and the

23 program. If ir. Basdekas is generally satisfied with the

24 state of the record, we don 't want to f ar differing opinions

25 of staff members by bringing people to a hearing if they are
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1 reluctant to come, don't want to come, a f fi rma tively do not

2 want to come and putting them through something that is an

3 unpleasa nt experience f or many people. That is a

4 consideration. I don't know if it is appropriate in an

5 individual adjudication or not, but I think it probably is.
.

6 Of course, overriding all of that is if his

7 opinions are such that we think it raises an issue that has -
,

8 to be explored f ully in the record, th a t is paramount. We

9 don't want to casually or trivially bring somebody to a

10 hearing because it certainly is not going to encoursge in

11 the future people to express a differing opinion. If the

12 consequence is they are drug off to a hearing and exposed to

13 cross examination , it is not conducive to f ull expression of
.

14 opinions.

15 Do you think that is an appropriate considera tion

16 for the Board to take? There is some balancing that has to

17 be done.

18 MS. WEISS: I don ' t believe Mr. Tourtellotte has

.
19 said Er. Basdekas does not want to appear here, or that he

20 has thought about it. I know he went so f ar as to call the

- 21 Chairman of the Board to make sure that the Board had his

22 views.

23 CHAIRMAN SMITH: This was before he had had an

24 opportunity. He was frustrated with not being able to get

25 ahold of an Office of Executive Legal Director and get his
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1 views across.

2 MS. WEISS: Is Mr . To urtellotte sta ting that he

3 knows that Mr. Easdekas does not want to appear here, or is

4 he just stating that he did not wish to categorice his view

5 as a " dissenting view" with all of the administrative

.

6 consequences that may attach to that pursuant to the NEC's

7 internal personnel rules. -

.

8 3R. TOURTELLOTTE: What the state of Mr. Basdekas'

9 mind today is I can't tell you.

10 hS. WEISE: Eas he ever said --

11 MR. TOURTEL10TTE: What I am telling you is that

12 at the time that he brought the matter to my attention, I

13 explained to him f ully what his avenues were. Easically,

14 those avenues were to turn righ t around and go back to his

15 office and forget the whole thing, or to write up somethino

16 which could be presented to the Board as a limited

17 a ppea ra nce , or to follow the procedures for becoming a full

18 fledged dissenter, and we would call him on the stand and

19 let hin express his dissenting view.
.

ue did not wish to do the latter, and in fact he20

. 21 did the second one.

22 ! only bring that to the Board 's a ttention to let
.

23 them know what the status of his -- or what he was telling

24 me back then. I don 't know about how he feels about it

25 today.
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1 CHAIRMAN SMITHS I would hope, not interfering

2 with your legal advice to Ir. Ba sdekas, or quastioning, but

3 as far as the Board is concerned, none of those are

4 essential qualifications -- that is not an essential

5 qualification of appearing before the Board. He does not

*
! 6 have to be a full fledged dissenter as far as the Board is
t

l
i 7 concerned. .

.

8 EE. TOUETE110TTE: I explained to him also, in

9 following the second step, filing as a dissenter, that what

10 that may do is it may prompt the Board to inquire further,

11 and they may request him te actually appear him and to

12 testify. I also indicated they would probably do so under

13 terms that he would know what he was to testify about and he

14 would have some kind of'a speciofic subject matter. He was

15 concerned about that as well.

16 CHA!3 MAN SMITE: All right.

17 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: If we don't have anything else

18
--

19 CHAIE!AN SMITH: Where are we left now? You are
.

20 going to consult?

. 21 Y3. TOURTEllOTTE: We will work with UCS and try

22 to work out arrangements with meeting with Easdekas. The

23 Board mentioned th a t they perhaps. wanted to set a date

24 certain for a hearing on the management. As I recall, when

25 ve put out our management S EE , there was a certain amcunt of
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1 time set for discovery, and then it seems like -- I j u s t

2 thought of this after I can down this other list, so I

3 haven't had a chance to check it. It was on the 15 th o r

4 16th of January tha t any additional Contentions were to be

5 proposed as e result of new information discovered during
.

6 that discovery period.
|

7 It is also my recollection that Mrs. Aamodt has -

.

8 requested an extension of time.

9 Nevertheless, I thought it might be a good time on

to the morning of the 16th or the afternoon of the 15th to have

it those people meet with us and determine precisely what they

12 are going to do.

13 (Board conferring.)

14 CHAIRMAN SMITS: Is it rea so na bly predictable that

15 ve would be here on the morning of the 16 t h ?

16 MR. TROW 3 RIDGE: I didn't hear that question, Mr.

17 Chairman.

18 CHAIRMAN SMITH: It seems that the morning of the

tg 26th looks like a good time for the Eoard. If we are goino
.

20 to run out of witnesses on the 15th, we wouldn't want to

- 21 stay for that. We could use the time off, and I am sure

22 e ve rybody could.

23 Does the next week look reasonably full?

24 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, I have really lost

25 touch a little bit with the purpose of this meeting.
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1 CHAIRMAN SMITH: It was suggested earlier this

2 m or ni ng that in view of the fact tha t there has been some

3 uncertainty as to whether TMIA and ANGEY would pursue their

4 aanagement issues, we suggested tha t there bek a conference

5 to see what the intentions of the parties who have
.

6 management issues, what the intentions are, what their plans

7 are so that we can have a planning conference. ~

.

8 Mr. Tourte11otte has pointed out that there was an

9 opoortunity f ollowing disco very on the management SER for

10 new Contentions, and when is that due, Mr. Tourtellotte, the

11 16th?

12 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: I can't recall. It was either

13 the 15th or the 16th. I believe it was the 16th.

14 CHAIRMAN SMITH And then we have Mrs. Aamodt's

15 pendinc motion. So if we were to have a conference on the
|

16 morning of the 16th, we could receive any new Contentions,

17 we could discuss Mrs. Aamod t's motion, and we could also

!

! 18 explore the intentions of the Intervenors with management

. 19 icsues. That also gives them adequate notice of the meeting.

20 The consideration is if it is a sparse week next

~

21 week we don't want to remain until the 16th I wouldn't think.
i

| 22 MR. TOURTELLOTTE Mr. Chairman, Mrs. Aamodt's

23 motion is a motion f or an extension of time. It seems to me

24 that ought to be addressed before that time.

25 CHAIRMAN SMITH: '4 e l l , I don't necessarily agree

!

I
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1 with you. In the first place, we have the practice that

2 pending a motion for extension of time, you proceed anyway.

3 fou don't stop your activities and wait until it is ruled on.

4 We can rule on the motion for extension of time at

5 that time, ana it can be answered at that time. The parties

*
6 are entitled to answer motions for extentions of time, too.

7 I thought we could discuss it. .

.

8 Now, if we know now that there are no objections

9 to her motions, we can let her know that.

to Does the staff ha ve a po sition ?

11 MR. TCUETELLOTTE: We don't believe that the

12 extension is warranted.

13 CHAIREAN SMITH: Do you oppose the motien for an

14 extension of time?
*

15 MR. TROWERIDGEs Mr. Chairman, I frankly was not

16 aware until I heard the conversation this morning that there

17 was a request for extension of time by Ers. Aamodt. I would

18 prefer not to -- in general, I can always take a blanket

19 position to not extend time, but in fairness I cught to at
.

20 least read what we are talking about before I take a positin

. 21 in opposition to it.

22 YR. TOURTELLCTTE: Let me suggest that in view of

23 the fact that it might be a short week, that we have the

24 m ee ting the af ternoon of the 15 th rather than the morning of

25 the 16th. That way, if we somehow came out a little bit
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1 short, it seems to me that we could get to 'it by Thursday

2 afternoon, we wouldn't have to stay over very much, if we

3 had set it down for Thursday afternoon.

4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Let's rule on that after the

5 af ternoon break, I want to read the memorandum and order
"

6 again.

7 If the Contentions are due the 16th, that wouldn't.
.

8 interfere. I suppose if they are due the 16th they would

9 have them prepared the 15th.

10 YE. TOUETE1LOTTE: And we could get an indication

11 o f whether there were going to be any more Contentions as

12 well.

13 MR. TROWEEIDGE: Mr. Chairman, I guess I started

14 this this morning by observing that the status of TMIA was

15 very uncertain, and also the pursuit by ANGRY of its

16 Contention was uncertain. I had not thought of the meeting

17 bringing in several people from a distance. I am not sure

18 that it serves all that such purpose.

19 I would like to know, and I think the Roa rd cught
.

20 to know from TMIA very quickly -- and they are not that far

21 away -- are you or are you not going to be a lead Intervenor.

22 on management, on all of the management issues. If they are

23 not going to be, we are back to Mrs. Aamodt as the lead

24 Intervenor on hers.

25 And secondly, I think if ANGRY is going to drop
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1 its Contention, I think you don't need a meeting for that.

2 I P. m not sure how much purpose it serves to bring in the

3 others.

4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I agree that ANGEY doesn't need a

5 mee ting to drop this Contention or TMIA doesn't need a
.

6 meeting, but the Board needs one to find out. I don't know

7 how else to approach it.
~

.

8 MR. TBOWERIOGE: What I was saying, if you recall

9 just those two, could you come down at the close of the day

10 and let us know?

11 CH A IE M A'i SMITH: You mean issue an order?.

12 MR. TROW 9EIDGE: That would be 90 percent of the

13 problem.
.

14 CHAIEMAN SMITH: You mean to issue an order saying

15 what are you going to do in your case?

16 MR. TECWEEIDGE: Yes. Or ask them to come down at

17 the end of any day's session. Pick a day.

18 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The 15th seems to be as good a

19 time as any..

20 Is there any particxular problem with having them

21 come to a meeting?*

22 MR. THOWERIDGE: None at all. You have a number

23 of people who have got to travel. Some of them just may not

24 0030-

25
-

,
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1 CHAIEHAN SMITH. That in itrelf gives us some

2 information if they den't cone. It is time for the

3 Intervenors who are going to prosecute their cases to let

4 that be known. In the past it hasn't been any particular

5 problem because we haven't come to it. But now all of us
.

6 have plans we have to make, based upon what the litigation

7 is going to look like. If Ers. Amant -- Intervenors in this -,

8 proceeding have had an unusual view of that adjudication.

9 This business of popping in for when your issue is up is

10 rather unusual. And we have tried to explain that it is

11 something that they undertake that process at their own

12 risk.

13 But now, I think , as we are coming to these
,

14 issues, that we are going to have to insist that,

15 particularly on this issue now, that the In tervenors who
|

16 vish to prosecute come and say that they are and participate

17 in a planning meeting, or they will have to suffer the

18 inference that they are not going to, and we can plan

| .
19 accordingly.

| 20 The coard is more involved in this issue, I guess,

1

21 than in others, because if we have no one surviving to-

i 22 prosecute management issues, then we have to see what we
|

23 vant to do about it. That's why.we want an early

24 determination on our own. Although I do believe that Mrs.

l 25 Amant's contention is of a different type, it won't

.
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1 necessarily have to be included here, but it might as veil

2 be. It is related well enough tnat it would be an orgraised

3 time to have it.

4 I guess I just missed your reluctanco on it, to

5 begin with, Mr. Trowbridge.

*
6 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I think I am wrong, Mr.

7 Chairman. My reluctance goes to, in part, to losing hearing .,

.

8 time at any point.

9 CHAIRMAN SMITH 4 It may not be a lot of hearing

10 time. ! think we can proba bly have such a meeting in

11 relatively short order.
,

12 MR. TROW 3 RIDGES I have nothing further.

13 3R. TOURTELLOTTE: I was going to suggest I don't

14 see why we couldn't have a meeting in a specified time with

15 the other witnesses waiting by until we get through. I

16 can't, for the life of me, see any reason to spend more than

17 an hour or so on the subject.

18 THAIRMAN SMITH: It doesn't seem to me it will

i 19 take very long.
! .

20 (Board conferring)

| 21 CHAIS%Ah SMITH: Dr. Little suggests that it be
.

i

22 set at 4:00 o' clock, and that way it would be at the end of

23 the day. Does that seem to make sense to you? Then we will

24 get an order out to that effect, and we will telephone the

25 order to the parties affected.

.

%

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY.INC.

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON. D.C. 20024 (202) 564 2345

.-



.

9475

1 MR. TOURTELLCTTE: One thina ve were talking about

2 earlier, though, was running out of hearing time. You

3 recall that? I bring that up so you may want to consider if

4 it is not set until 4: 00 o' clock and we happen to somehow

G run out of items that morning, then we are sitting here for
.

6 several hours.

.
7 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I don't think we're going to run -

8 out.

9 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Anything further?

10 MS. 'JEISS: Mr. Chairman, I have one matter before

11 ve move off of the general scheduling question and trying to

12 pinpoint what issues remain. I have just been considering

13 in the past several days what is the status of the NEPA
:

14 issues. Number of parties raised various aspects of NEP A

15 issue, claiming various -- for various reasons, the restart

16 of three Mile Island Unit 1 required an impact statement and

17 environmental impact statement.

18 .5 s . Marsha Mulkey represented in a prehearing

19 conference about a year ago, as I recall, that the staff was
,

i 20 in the process of preparing an environmental impact

!

21 appraisal, the purpose and result of which would be to'
-

22 enable them to make a decision on whether an environmental

23 impact statement was required.

24 'Je have heard nothing since tha t time. You will

25 also remember that that was an issue where there was a lot

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC.
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1 of initial briefing done, and my understanding of the status

2 of the question is it has been hangino fire awaiting this

3 environmental impact appraisal. I have heard nothing about

4 it since that representation.

5 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The staff has not chanced their
4

6 position that none is required.

7 MS. WEISS: The staff stated they were doino -- in -
,

8 the process of preparing an environmental impact appraisal,

9 and you can't make the decision on whether to do an

10 environmental impact statement until you ha ve gotten an

11 environmental impact appraisal dena. That is clear in NRC's

12 internal regulations. And the CEO regulations.

13 CHAIRMAN SMITH: That is the way it is briefed.

14 However, :fs. Mulkey in her brief attached the psychological

15 stress briefing and stated the NRC staff -- the position of

16 the NRC staff is that no environmental impact statement is

17 necessary, they will, however, on a voluntary basis, prepare

18 an environmental impact appraisal.

19 The parties brief ed it. The Board issued a
,

20 memorandum on it, how we approached it. In the meantime,

l- 21 Ms. Mulkey is over at the Environmental Protection Agency,
i

22 leavine Mr. Tourtellotte.

23 MS. '4 EISS : Whether an EIA is required for making

24 an EIS decision and whether or not -- there are issues other

25 than psychological stress. I think the main question iss

.
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1 What has happaned to that representation that there was one

2 in the works? Is it, in fact, being prepared?

3 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Tourtellotte, would you care

4 to address that?

5 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: I understand thst it is still
.

6 there in the works. It does r.ct alter the legal position

, 7 that we took on the requirement for an environmental impact *

,

8 statement. However, I don't, frankly, know exactly what the

9 status is, but I will check on it and let Ms. Weiss know.

10 DR. LITTLE: Before we get to UCS 9, it appears to

11 me that a document entitled NUREG -- or numbered NUREG-0696

12 would be of use in this. If yoe look at the section

13 NUFEG-0737, which deals with plant safety parameters display

14 console, it indicates the requirements for the SPDS are

15 being developed in NUBEG-0696, which ;s scheduled for

16 issuance November 1980. Has that been issued? I don't seen

17 to be able to find a copy of it anywhere. The only

18 reference I have is to the number and not a title. That's

19 all the help I can give you.
.

20 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Wa vill check into that.

-

21 DR. LITTLE: Looking at 0737 on page 3-54 -- and

22 that is where it is covered -- the section number is Eoman

23 numeral I.D.2.

24 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: We will check into that and let

25 you know.

|

l
1
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1 (Board conferring)

2 CHAIEMAN SMITH: What did we decide to do about
i

3 the filter presentation?
.

4 3R. TOURTELLOTTE: My understanding is you were

5 going to contact ANGFY and Mr. Lewis and let them know it is
.

6 possible it would come up as early as Thursday afternoon.

. 7 MS. WEISS: I should tell the Board that we made -

8 an attempt about uS minutes age to contact ECN? and were

9 unsuccess ul. "aybe Ms. Moran can try to get in touch with

to then as well.

11 CHAIRMA3 Sd!TH: Thank you.

12 *R. SHOLLY: I talked to 3s. Bradford yesterday

13 and she indicated she would be coning up to mee t with me

14 tonorrow afternoon to work over some energency planning

15 matters. Fo if you can't get a hold of her before then, you

16 can try callin2 my office tomorrow afternoon.

17 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Thank you.

18 (Board conferring)

19 CHAI? MAN SMITH: I guess we are ready to return to
,

20 UCS 4. Did you have something, Mr. Trowbridge?

| 21 "R. TROWERIDGE: Mr. Tourte11otte 's report on our*

22 meetine was very complete. There was one additional ites

23 worth mentioning. There is still outstanding from -- the

| 24 question of UCS' interest and further activity in connection

25 with its hydrogen control contention. That is not one of

!

!
I ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,1NC,

r 400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W. WASHINGTON. D.C. 20024 (202) 564 2345

<



_ _ _ . _ _ _

:

9479

1 the contentions withdrawn in the letter.

2 And you will recall that on January 15th the Board
|

3 is to receive an offer of proof or whatever it is. I don't

4 know. I am not asking at this point what is UCS going to

5 do. I am reminding the Board that there is another open
, .

!

| 6 item. Presumably, we will know something by the 15th.
!

~
- 7 CHAIRMAN SEITH: I don't recall that. How did the

8 January 15th -- that was not a filing. There was no filing

9 referring to January 15th.

10 3R. TROWERIDGE: I think that was the date -- and

11 Ms. Weiss can correct me if I am wrong when the offer of--

'

12 proof by UCS was to be filed.

13 CHAIRMAN SMITHS She stated that here at the

is h ea ring .

15 MS. WEISS: Sight.

16 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I thought I had missed a filing

17 of it. All right.

1

j 18 So let's take our afternoon break, and then we

19 vill come bsck.< .

20 (Brief recess.)

'

21 CHAIRMAN SMITH Cn the record.

22 MR. CUTCHIN: I was going to identify for the

23 record the document to which Dr. Little referred by number,

24 NUREG-0696. It is entitled " Functional Criteria for

25 Emergency Response Facilities." There was a draft report

,
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1 recently published for interim use and comment. And it is

2 sy understan?.ing that the final version of this report will

3 be issued perhaps late this month, but pretty certainly

4 early in February.

5 CH AIR M A4 SMITH: 'r. Trowbridge.
.

6 MR. TROW 2 RIDGES Mr. Chairman, a quick preliminary

. 7 matter. The Board will recall that I offered and then *

8 withdrew Licensee's Exhibit 22, which was IEEE Standard 384,

9 1977 version, because we didn't have the first six pages. I

10 am now supplying to the reporter and to the Board the first

11 six pages.

12 If the Board coun ts, they will find there are only

13 'ive. The explanation for the missing page is that -- and I

14 think Mr. Pollard had already surmised this was the

15 explanation -- apparently this is en two sides of a page,

16 and when we reproduced it, we didn't bother to reproduce a

17 perfectly blank back of a page.

18 This is the foreword to the standard, and I now

19 ask, with these additional fore word pages, Applicant's'

.

20 Exhibit 22 be admitted in evidence.

*

21 .

22

23

t 24

25
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1 CHAIBMAN SMITH: Are there any objections?

'EISS: No.2 ?. S . 4

3 CHAIR?AN SMITH: Licensee's Exhibit 22 is

4 received.

5 (The document referred to ,
.

8 previously marked for identi-

. 7 fication as Licensee Exhibit No.
~

8 22, was received in evidence.)

9 CHAIEMAN Sh!TH: Mr. Pollard.

10 CROSS EXAMINATION

11 BY MR. PCLLAED:

12 0 Mr. Torcivia, Mr. Shipper, what I plan to do is

13 first have a few questions on your testimony today, earlier

14 this morning, and then we will go back to a few additional

15 questions on the cross by the State and by Mr. Trowbridge.

16 And by then, I will show you the pages in the transcript of

17 Christmas Evo to help you to follow.

18 The first question I have is with respect to the

39 use of the ES signals to trip the main feeder breakers. And,

20 Mr. Trowbridge was summarizing this morning, stating that

'

21 the ES signal trips the main feeder breaker and prevents

22 them -- meaning the heate rs -- f rom being loaded.

23 Is it not co rre ct that the ES signal can be

24 bypassed and the breaker, main feeder breaker, closed?

25 A ('4ITiESS SHIPPEE) I think hr. Trowbridge's
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statements were made to the effect that on the initial load

2 they are tripped and not loaded.

3 0 They are not loaded automatically?

4 A (WITNESS SHIPPEE) Not loaded automatically.

5 0 It is possible for the operator to bypars the ES
^

6 signal and load the heaters manually?
;

l

!, 7 A (WITNESS SHIPPET.) That's correct. ,

8 Q Mr . Tortivia , Mr. Trowbridge had directed your

9 attention to transcript pace 9232. That was with respect to

10 whether or not the Festart Esport and emergency procedure

11 1202-29 reflect the actual latest design of TMI-1, and you

12 answered that the instructions have been issued to change

13 emergency procedure 1202-29; is that correct?

14 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) That's correct.

I 15 C When were those instructions issued?

16 A (WITNESS TOECIVIA) My recollection is probably

17 the latter part of September, the early part of October. I
,

I
| 18 don't recall. If you recall, on the criqinal letter sent

|
19 out, it in dica ted to the plant tha t the procedure did not

,

! 20 seem to agree with the modified version, and I was going to

|. 21 send them a new version.

22 Q Are you referring to the UCS version Exhibit 28,

|
which was your letter to Mr. Eartman of August 11?

( 23

24 A (WIT"ESS T03CIVIA) That's correct.

1

( 25 0 Ihat is dated Aucust 11. Are those the only

;
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1 instructiols that have been issued?

2 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) No. There were follow-up

3 discussions. It was followed through with the instruction

4 -- with a new procedure, to reflect what the new procedure

5 was supposed to be.
.

6 Q Has energency procedure 1202-29 yet been changed

.
7 to reflect your instructions? -

8 A (WITNESS TOECIVIA) Not that portien.

9 Q !s Favision 12 the only current version that

10 exists? Is that the latest version?
.

11 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) It is the latest version I

12 have in my possession.

13 C How long does it normally take when you issue

14 instructions to change an emergency procedure to have that

15 accomplished?

16 A (WITNESS TOSCIVIA) ! have pressed the plant.

17 Usually, it is done quite promptly. This has been up i th e

18 air a little bit because of the modifications of desien.

19 But I haven't pressed the plant. In ether instances, it has
-

20 been done in a month or so. So I have no --

21 Q Do you know whether the operators of Three File-

22 Island Unit 1 are now being trained under the existing

23 versions of the emergency procedures and whether they are

24 coing to ha ve to be re tra ined ?

25 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) I have no idea.

.

.
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1 (Counsel for UCS conferring)

2 MR. POLLARD. Mr. Chairman, I would like to ask a t

3 this time if we could request that we be served with the

4 revised version of emergency procedure 1202-29. This is not

5 the only change that has come up in testimony of these
.

6 witnesses. Aside from the change in the Kirk Key

7 interlocks, there were some other recommended changes in .
.

8 reference to Mr . To rcivia 's letter , which is UCS 28, which

9 do not appear in Fevision 12, which we have moved into

n) evidence.

11 I think it will be necessary for us to at least

12 see the revised procedure, and perhaps at that point we can

13 make an appropriate motion as to moving that revised

14 procedure into evidence".

15 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Trowbridge.

16 MR. TROW 3 RIDGE: Mr. Chairman, I am not having

17 much difficulty, in principle, with the request. I am

18 having difficulty over -- during what period of time. I

19 would certainly think, until the close of the record in this
.

20 hearing, if we issue new procedures for the revision of a

21 procedure that has been made a matter of evidence in the-

22 proceeding, that it is a very reasonable request that we

23 supply it.

24 For this to go on more or less indefinitely,

25 bearina in mind that this procedure really, it certainly

,
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1 isn 't needed for operation until restart, I don 't know any

2 more than Mr. Torcivia, how significant it is in the

3 training program.

4 But it is not a ground rule of the Commission 's

5 August 9 order that all procedurec he in place before this
.

6 Board makes a recommended decision to the Commission. The

,
7 requirements which are imposed on us, to which we have -

8 committed as described in the Restart Report, may well be

9 within the province of this Board.

10 Fut it is also, ! think, the expectation that the

11 implementation of those requirements will, in many cases,

12 occur af ter the close of the hearing record in this

13 proceeding and their adequacy determined by the directo r of

14 nuclear regulation prior to Commission restart

15 authorization.

16 With all that long speech, I don 't have any

17 problem with the request up to the close of the evidentiary

18 record.

19 BY MR. POLLARD (3esuming):
,

20 C Mr. Shipper, in respons , I believe, along this

21 same subject line of changing the emergency procedure to-

22 reflect the latest design of the Kirk Key interlocks, I

23 don't recall who asked you the question, but you made a

24 statement that the use of a Kirk Key interlock, among other

25 things, precludes sabotage.
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1 Would you plaase explain to me what kind of
.

2 sabotage you had in mind and explain how the Kirk Key

3 interlock would prevent tha t sabo tage ?

4 A (WITNESS SHIPPER) I think one of the concerns is

5 sabotage from within -- which is extremely difficult to

'

6 prevent -- by " disgruntled employees," et cetera. The Kirk

7 Key interlock does not allow the operation and the
,

.

8 disconnection of the pressurirer heaters fron their balance

9 of plant huses and its connection to the engineered safety

to f ea tt're buses without use of a prescribed methed and first

11 securing a key *n order to remove the disconnect device..

12 0 Let me just ask another question. I still dcn't

13 understand. Suppose that the man somehow did obtain the

14 keys necessary and he trar.sfered the power supply for croups

15 8 and 9 from the nominal bus to the bus if and 15. Why

16 would that have some deleterious effect on plant safety?

17 A (WIINESS SHIPPER) It would not have a deletericus

18 effect on plant safety, by itself. It is possible my use of

19 the word " sabotage" was poorly chosen. Inadverent
.

20 operation, which at times is misconstrued as sabotage. I

21 don't really foresee wher* it would cause adverse effects on
. .

22 the plant.

23 But normally, you wculd not want to -- we don't

24 vant the pressurirer heaters connected unless the situa tion

25 warrants it.
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1 C Mr. Torcivia, the diagram entitled " Pus 1P/1S

2 Voltage Versus Time During Fa ul' t at Pressurirer Featers,"

3 this was prepared by you?

4 A (WITNESS SHIPPER) Under my direction.

5 0 Under your direction. As I was trying to follov

'

6 your testimony explaining this figure, I don't believe you

7 even mentioned the dashed curve. Could you briefly describe.
.

8 what that represents?

9 A (WITNESS TORC!VIA) The dashed curve represents

10 the inrush of the current at the initial stages, at which

11 time there is a bolted fault at the pressurirer heater

12 terminals. And the intitial inrush of the current takes

13 place. Within the specified, rea00nable specified time,

14 approximate time of abo ~t four cycles or thereabouts, itu

15 begins to subside gradually and eventually ends up in

16 a pp ro xim a te time as shown. So the values indicated there

17 are about 1900 amps or thereabouts.

18 I would like to point out that these curves are

19 hand-put-in. We specified three bssic poin ts which we
.

20 obtained from manual calculations and filled in the lines so

. 21 that they are not a point-to-point.

22 0 Can you tell me which three points you

23 calculated?

24 A (WITNESS TORCIVI.8) The th ree points? The three

25 points that were taken are those conditions under which the

i

!

I

l
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1 some transient flow of current takes place, the transient,

2 and the synchronous reactant conditions appear.

3 0 The lef t-hand vertical axis is labeled " Bus 1P/1S

4 voltage." The right-hand vertical axis is labeled

5 " Current." Would you tell me where precisely this value of

~

6 current is occurring? Perhaps you could refer to Figure 1

7 on the testimony.
.

.

8 A (WITSESS TOBCIVIA) There is a 1P and 15. That is

9 serely ir.Jicating that it applies to both 1F and 1S.

10 Q I understood that. Is this the current on bus 1D

11 through 1P or to the main feeder breaker?

12 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) That is the current that will

13 be going through the main breaker in tile sain f eeder

14 breaker. It is being fed through it by a diesel with some

15 feedback from the induction motors, with some possible

16 feedback from the induction motors.

17 Let me see if I have this straight. The current

18 that this is applying to is the current that is flowing as a

19 result of thu fault. It is flowing through the transformer
.

20 down throuch the main breaker, through the main feeder

. 21 breaker, back down right down thrcugh the distribution

22 breaker, and up to the terminals of the prescurizers.

23 0 Thank you. Now, as I understood your testimony

24 this morning in response to Mr. Trowbridge's questions, that

25 these two graphs of voltage and current versus time
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1 represent the effect of a bolted fault.

2 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) That is correct.

3 Q And then, as I understood your testimony, that the

4 breaker -- that the undervoltage relays which sense the

5 voltage on either bus 1P or 1S, as appropriate, are set to

"

6 trip the main feeder breaker if the voltage on bus 1P or 1S

7 decreases to 430 volts for 1.5 seconds; is that correct?
,

.

8 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) Preliminary settings.

9 0 how, my question ist Can you describe for me the

10 effect on the curves illustrated in your sheet if you had

11 something less than a 4000-amp volt current? Would those

12 curves generally retain the same shape and simply the

13 voltage would not htop as low?

14 A (WITNESS TORCITIA) They would retain essentially

15 the same shape and not drop as low.

16 C Until the point where we got to where there was

17 zero fault current, we would have a horizontal line

18 illustrating 430 volts?

19 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) That's right.
.

20 Q My question is: Do you have any idea or some

- 21 estimate of what value of fault current would be maintained,

22 assuming that the fault current devices don't trip the

23 value, what value of fault current could be maintained

24 essentially forever without causing an undervoltage trip of

25 the main feeder breaker?

,
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1 The reason I ask the question -- I will just

2 clarify a little bit more for you -- if you look at the

3 a-tual graph you have given, the voltsge rises above 430

4 vol ts st somewhere around two seconds. So I would presume

5 that if I had a fault currant on the order of 3000 amperes,
.

6 the voltage would recover above 430 volts in less than 1.5

7 seconds. .

.

8 And what I am trying to determine iss Under such

9 conditions, would that mean that the main feeder breaker

10 would not trip on undervoltage?

11 A (WIT' ESS TORCIVI A) If it recovers bef ore the 1.5

12 seconds?

13 0 Yes, sir.

14 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) That would be correct.

15

16

17

18

19
.

20

- 21
|

22

! 23

24

25

t

'
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1 Q Then my other question is perhaps more difficult.

2 Can you give me some estimate based upon the curve you have

3 shown for the 4000-amp current what value of fault current,

4 the maximum fault current, we could have at the pressurizer

S heaters tha t would not result in tripping the main feeder

*
6 breaker on undervoltage?

7 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) At the 430-volt setting?
,

.

8 0 Yes, sir.

9 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) *4 ell, as you can see, at 1900

10 amps, our voltage has increased up to about 440, and it

11 would be probably about -- about 1600 amps, 1500 srps, in

12 that area.

13 0 With that magnitude of a fault current available,

14 would the rest of the safety loads powered from bus 1P and

15 1S be operable, assuming we had such a fault current at the

16 pressurizer heaters, which drops the voltage down, but it

17 recovers above 430 in less than 1-1/2 seconds. And you are

18 estimating 1600 to 1900 ampere f ault current; under those

19 conditions, would th e rest of the safety loads on bus 1P or
.

20 15 remain operable?

21 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) As you have indicated, the
,

22 voltage would be above the 430-volt ma rk. Under those

23 conditions, and as I previously indicated, as far as the

24 motor is concerned, it is acceptable to operate at 90

25 percent of its nominal voltage, which, if my quick mental
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1 figures are right, would be in the vicinity of about 423
.

2 volts or '24 or '25 volts, in that area.

3 Under those conditions, the motors would continue

4 to opera te down the line. Now, the transformer itself would

5 be overloafed, naturally.

*

6 0 You are speaking of the transformer, for example,

7 as between bus 1 -- between the 4160-volt bus and the
,

.

8 480-volt bus?

9 A (WITFESS TORCIVIA) That's correct.

10 0 So then would you --

31 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) Well, I an sorry.

12 (Witnesses conferring)

13 What Paul is pointing out is under those

14 conditions circuit characteristics would begin to change in

15 terns of the resistance and impedances that WCuld cradually

16 increase the voltage even higher -- decrease -- yes --

17 increase the voltage, tha t is ccrrect -- decrease the

18 voltage, I am corry. We have an increased impedance of the

19 conditions down the line.
-

20 0 Then you would agree that perhaps there could be

. 21 some f aults on the pressuriner heaters for which

22 undervoltage is not an adequate backup for the fault current

23 overtrips on the breakers?

24 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) I would like to go one step

25 further. We are presuming that that current will persist.

|
1
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1 That main f eeder breaker, if my memory is correct, is

2 correct, is 150 amps. Now, that presupposes that that main

3 feeder breaker has not tripped, which gives us the first

4 failure.

5 C I am not arguing or not trying to question you on
*

6 the number of failures. Your testimony this morning was

7 that we corrected it that the undervoltage was a backup to
,

.

8 the fault current trips. "y only question is now: Wouldn't

9 you agree that there might be some faults for which '

10 undervoltage is not an adequate backup, assJming that your

11 preliminary estimate of the set point for the undervoltage

12 relays remains as it is presentl'/ --

13 A (WITNESS TOP.CIVIA) If it were to remain there, I

14 think you have a reasonable point.

15 0 When we bega n bef ore our Christmas break, I had

16 asked you a large number of questions actually on the number

17 of undervoltage relays where physically they sensed the

18 voltage and what the set points were. I have to say I am

19 somewhat confused, and it is only because I haven't had a
.

20 chance to go back and read enough. But I would like to ask

21 you if you could quickly summarise..

22 I understand what you said todays We have three

23 undervoltage relays attached to bus 1P or 15. The sole

24 purpose of those is to trip open the main feeder breaker.

25 And the set point might be somewhere on the order of u30
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1 volts for 1.5 seconds. Although the purpose was to isolate

2 a hea te r f ault, they might also operate if there were any

3 other fault on the bus. But their operation would clear the

4 fault as if the fault were on the heaters.

5 Am I correct so far with everything I have tried
'

6 to summarize f rom your testimony today?

7 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) You may have sa.id the right
.

|
*

'

8 thing and it just didn't penetrate. There may have been a

9 fault at some other portion --

10 0 That could cause there undervoltage relays to

11 actuate, which would then trip the main f eeder breaker. But

12 if the fault were somewhere other than the pressurizer
i

13 heaters, obviously tripping the main f eeder breaker will not

14 clear the fault. -

15 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) That's correct.

:nd I do mean briefly16 C If you rould briefly -- --

17 help me refresh my memory, where are the other undervoltace

18 relays? As I recall, they were all up on the 4160-volt

19 bus. Some of them were used for alarms, and I am not clear

20 what the others were used for.

. 21 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) Those relays that were

!
| 22 referred to are on the 4160-volt bus, which are primarily

i

23 concerned with the loss to bring about the loss of off-site

24 power, and are irrelevant as far as this testimony is

25 concerned. I think it is unfortunate that I brought them

I

!

I

i
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1 in, but they serve a different purpose.

2 0 Now to go back to the line of questioning which we

3 began on Christmas Eve, when the Sta te began asking you

4 questions -- and if you want to, you can get the December

s 24th transcript to help refresh your memory.

-

6 The State began its cross examination on, I

7 believe, at page 9341. Beginning at line 22 a question was ,
.

8 asked: "As far as you know, this is the first time that the

9 staff has reviewed this type of isolation device? This is

10 the first time that this type of devire has been presented

11 to a hearing board for review?"

12 And Mr. Shipper answered. "I think that question

13 would be better addressed to the staff."

14 I would like to follow up on the Cczmonwealth 's

15 question , in the sense, are either of you aware of any

16 instance where the staff has specifically rejected such a

17 design either for failing to comply with either 9eg Guide

18 1.75 or Regulatory Guide 1.6? By that, I mean specifically

19 rejected the ides of relying upon either fault current or
.

20 undervoltage trips derived from fault current as the basis

21 for disconnecting and isolating either safety or nonsaf ety
.

22 loads.

23 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) I am not aware of any.

24 0 3r. Shipper?

25 .: (VITNESS SHIPPER) In my personal experience, I

s
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1 know of none.

2 0 At tran sc rip t page 9344 and continuing on 9345,

3 particularly beginning at line 12 where you were asked &

4 question referring you to my testimony on page u-7, a

5 footnote which reads: "'The example of an acceptable trip
'

6 signal given in Regulatory Guide 1.75, an accident signal is

7 inapplicable in this instance. That signal is incapable cf
.

.

8 protecting the on-site power supply against a heater

9 fault.' I would like you to address that argument."

to Mr. Shipper answered: "The postulation that Mr.

11 Pollard put forward is not addressed by Beg Guide 1.75 where'

12 he has removed the accident signal."

13 Can you explain to me, Mr. Shipper, what you meant

*

14 by the words "where he has removed the accident signal"?

15 Were you referring to bypassing the signal?

16 A (WITNESS SHIPPEE) In the case being addressed ~

17 and I think your question refers to the scenario or your

18 scenario that has been put forth -- in the fact tha t an

19 accident signal has been received and the pressurirer
.

20 heaters installed on the diesel genera tor, the accident

21 signal, in order to install the pressurirer heaters on the.

22 diesel genera +.or or on the ES buses, that accident signal

23 would either have to be bypassed or be no longer present.
;

|

24 0 When your answer was that the postulation that Mr.

25 Pollard put forth "is not addressed by Reg Guide 1.75, where
;

|
l

s

i
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1 has removed the accident signal," you meant to refer there

2 to if the accident signal has been bypassed , that is the

3 condition that is not addressed by Reg Guide 1.75?

4 A (WITNESS SHIPPER) I think that is correct.

5 C Have either of you ha.1 occasion to, at some prior
.

6 time, design a system to conform with Reg Guide 1.75, or is

7 this your first occasion? -
,

8 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) In the Forked River plant, *

9 which was in the process of design and construction prior to

10 the accident, we had included in there a high-impedance type

11 of transformer for isolation purposes. That was the only

12 place where I was involved.

13 C Would you agree with me in reading Reg Guide 1.75

14 that perhaps one pcssible interpreta tion of the words in

15 that document -- and you can reread as much of it as ,oc

16 with -- th a t the regulatory guide was written with a design

17 in mind that where once the accident signal tripped the

18 circuit breaker, it would never subsequently be reclosed

19 except under some very long longer term into the accident,

20 number of hours af terwards, and that might be the teason why

21 Reg Guide 1.75 doesn 't discuss the situation where the*

| 22 accident signal ha.? been bypassed?

23 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) What are you referring to?

. 24 Footnotes here?
l

25 0 I started off with a line of questioning with Mr.
l

l

s

|
,
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1 Shipper, trying to understand what he meant by his

2 testimony. I understand now what he meant is what he was

3 referring to was bypassing the accident signal, and tha t was

4 a postulation that was not addressed by Reg Suide 1.75.

5 Since you have not had occasion to design systems
.

6 before against Reg Guide 1.75, using circui t breakers

7 tripped by accident signals, I would at least like you to -
,

8 read position C1 and see if it is not possible that the

9 author of the document, or the NRC staff when it approved

10 the document, had in mind a situa tion where use of an

11 accident signal tripping the breaker, the breaker would

12 subsequently be left open and not reciosed as will be the

13 case with the pressurirer heaters af ter 'the signal is

14 bypassed.
~

15 A (*4ITNESS SHIPPER) hy interpretation of the words

16 in the second paragraph of the description or the discussion
1

17 of isolation device says or outlines that since the

1 18 downstream circuits would already be isolated from the
l

|, 19 respective power sources under accident conditions and could

20 pose no threat to these sources, I think it would be

21 operator discretion at that point to determine that he has*

22 the situation under control and that the accident signal

23 could be bypassed at that point and his manual loads be

24 loaded to the diesel.

25 0 You would agree, other than your interpretation of

l
!

'
.

1
i
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1 something that is not in the rog guide, the words in the

2 regulatory guide which you just read, that those breakers

3 would be open and therefore the loads could pose no threat

4 to the safety buses implies that, once open, the breaker is

| 5 open and it is not immediately reclosed as it could be in

*

6 the Three Mile Island Unit 1 design once the accident signal

7 is bypassed? .

.

8

9
,

10

11

12

13

'

14

15

16

17

18

19
.

20

21.

22

23

24

25

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC.

400 VIRGINIA AVE,3.W., WASHINGTON. D.C. 20J24 (202) 564-2346

--
. - _ .- _ . . , .-_ _ _ _ _ _



9500

1 A ( WITNESS SHIPPER) I think your use of the verd

2 "immediately" needs some clarification. It could not be an

3 immediate action.

4 0 You're right, that's a bad word. I should not

5 have used that. Assuming we had criginally had a loss of
.

6 offsite power, we then had the heaters connected to bus 1-P,

7 ve then had an accident, the accident tripped the main ~
.

8 feeder bresker open. The opera tor would be free. As I

9 recall, you had to senc somebody down to do it two flights,

to as I recall?

11 A (WITNESS SHIPPEP) That'c correct.

12 C He could then at that point, af ter he bypassed the

13 accident signal, teclose the breaker?
f .

14 A (WIT. NESS SHI? PEE) That is ccrrect.

15 Q Thank you.
j

16 (Counsel for UCS conferring.)

l 17 0 As I recall your testimony, neither of you served

18 on the committae which developed either IEEE-384, 1977, nor
|

19 IEEE Standard 384, 1974 Am I correct on those two| *

20 sta temen ts?

! 21 A (WITNESS SHIPPER) That is correct.

22 0 Did you ever put any comments in or help in the

23 development of Segulatory Guide 1.757

24 A (WIT 3ESS TCECIVIA) Not I.
;

!

i 25 A (WITNESS SHIPPER) No.

i

I

|
! *
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1 Q If we could refer now to emergency procedure
,

1

2 1202-29 -- I'm getting ahead of myself. At transcript page I
:
i

3 9345, the Commonwealth had asked you some questions abcut

4 IEEE Standard 384, 1977. I would particularly like to

.
5 direct your attention to the introductory pages which were

6 just supplied today.

<- 7 A (WITNESS SHIPPEE) What page in the transcript.
~

8 0 9345.

9 A (WITNESS SHIPPEA) 45.

10 Q You were asked at line 13: "Do either of you

11 gentlemen know -- I will ask this quertion of the staff as

12 well -- if the NBC has ever expressed any a pproval or

13 disapproval of IEEE 384-1977?"
.

14 And Mr. Shipper answered, quotes "I think that

15 came out in the rebuttal testimony. To the best of our

16 knowledge, we do not know if they have approved or

17 disapproved of it." Quote.

| 18 Have either of you been involved in the proceeding

19 that resulted in the NEC's recent issuance of new*

20 regulations dealing with fire protection?

'

21 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) The latest ones?

22 Q Yes, sir.

23 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) I am just beginning to get

24 involved in them, but not to any -- we are just beginning to

25 get some reports from our fire analysis people.

s
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1 0 Would you agree that IEE Standard 384-1977

2 specifies that acceptable separation distance could be as

3 little as five feet? I direct your attention particula rly
'

4 to Section 5.1.2 -- I'm sorry, I'm in the wrong section.

5 F.R. TROWPRIDGE: I've lost track of which reg
.

6 guide we're talking about.

7 MR. POLLARD: We're not talking about a reg
.

.

8 guide. We are in IEEE Standard 384-1977. I as trying to

9 establish by hopefully refreshing their memory that the

Commission has already disapproved specifically provisions10

to itswhich do appea'r in IEEE Standard 38u-1977 subsequent
11

12 adoption by IEEE.

3R. TROW 3PIDGE: You are doing this by reference
13

'

14 to the fire protection?

3R. POLLARD: That is where I was eventually going
15

16 to go.

CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Pollard, can you envision a
17

(
.

18
more direct way to establish the poin t?

SY f.R. PCLLARD: (Resuming)
19-

| 20 Q Are you aware that the Commission new requires, in
l

21
areas where there is no other bar:Ler, the new regulations,*

22
a 20-foot physical separation, whereas IEEE Standard

36u-1977 specifies that five-fcot physical separation might
23

be acceptable?24

A (WITNESS SHIPPER) I think the wording that has
' 25

.

.
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1 come from the Ocamission en this states that spatial

2 separation for redundant aquipment necessary fo r plant

3 shutdown requires spatial separation, and I am not sura

4 exactly what the number is.

5 I think, as was brought out in a previous
.

6 contention, that these -- the pressurizer heaters, the power

|

. 7 supplies -- excuse me, th e pressurirer heaters themselves -

8 are not -- would not fall into this category.

9 0 I am not trying to compare the pressurizer

10 heaters, Mr. Shipper. I am just trying to see if I can

11 establish the point that some of the provisions in IEEE

12 Standard 384-1977 have, at least by inference, been

13 disapproved by the Commission by its issuance of the final

14 rule on the fire protecticn program for operatin g nuclear

15 power plants.

16 I can't think of an easier way to do it, so I

I
17 think I'm going to sto p.

| 18 T.R. TROWBRIDGEs Mr. Chairman, I don't think the

|

19 witnesses -- it has been established that the witnesses have
|

-

20 enough competence or knowledge in this area to answer the

*

21 question. It is not clear now if we are going to get

22 instant interpretations --

23 MR. PCLLARD: Tha t's why I'm not pursuing the line

24 of questioning.

| 25 DR. JORDANS Mr. Pollard --

I
i
f

!

l
,
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1 CHAIEMAN SMITH: In the meantime, there is a

2 pending question. Is the answer that you don 't know?

1

3 ~4ITNESS SHIPPER: Could you repeat the question? |
|

4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: There is a pending question. You '

I

5 should either get the answer or withdraw it. j
.

6 MR. POLLARD: I withdraw it.

7 PY 3R. POLLARD: (Resuming) -

.

8 C 1r. Shipper, you indicated some f amiliarity with

9 the fire protection rule. Would you agree that the

10 Commission in its final fire protection rule has required

11 more stringent requirements than appear in IEEE Standard

12 384-19777

13 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) In discussing this with

14 various people, the fire protection requirements outlined in

15 the latest criteria are more stringent than most fire

16 protection engineers tend to feel is necessary. And to

17 answer your question, as a direct result as it applies to

18 384 '77, yes.

19 MS. '4EIS S : Yr. Chairman, I would like to move to
.

20 strike the statement that this is more stringent than m st

~

21 fire protection engineers would think is necessar7 or*

22 required. I don't think there is any basis for the witness

23 knowing what most fire protection engineers think is

24 required.

25 CHAIENAN SMITH: Well, in the first place it
|

|
!

|

|
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1 wasn't responsive, was it?

2 MR. P3LLARD: No, it wasn't responsive.

3 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You are not objecting on tha t

4 basis?

5 MR. POLLAED: He did eventually answer the
.

6 question.

7 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The first part of it was not .

.

8 responsive.

9 YS. WEISS: That's right.

10 CHAIRMAN EMITH: You are not objecting on that

11 basis?

12 MS. '4EISS : It is both nonresponsive and it is

13 clearly beyond the conpetence cf the witness to state, in

14 addition, fairly gross hearsay.

15 CHAIRYAN SMITH: Mr. Trowbridge?
l
'

16 MR . TRO'JSRIDGE: It is not at all clear to me that

|

| 17 an engineer who has spent his life with nuclear power

18 plants, with other engineers, is not competent to talk about

i 19 the consensus among other engineers on fire protection

|'
20 r quirenents.

21 I don't particularly care which way the Roard-

22 rules on this.

23 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Shipper, now that it has been

24 brought to your attention that there is some question

; 25 whether you are capable of giving that answer, do you still
|

|
|
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1 feel that you want to give it? 'Jas it a studied answer, a

2 considered answer that you feel you had a basis for?

3 WITNESS SHIPPE3s I feel I have a basis for it. I

4 have discussed this with my fire protection engineers, and

5 also based on test data, independent test data that
.

6 Metropolitan Edison has conducted, we feel that the

7 requirements are such more stringent than are required. .
.

8 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The objection wa s that you were

9 saying most fire protection encineers, and you stick by that

10 statement, or just the ones that you discussed the matter

11 dith?

12 WITNESS SHIPPER: The ones that I discussed the

13 matter with.

14 CHAIRMAN SMITHS Is that helpful?

15 MS. 'JEI ES : Tha t's fine.

16 DR. JORDAN: Mr. Pollard, before you go on, I

17 Guess I as having a little trouble understanding -- and I am

18 sure you can help me -- the section you were talking about,

19 which reads, quote: " Exposed Class 1E raceways shall be
,

20 marked in a distinct permanent manner at intervals not to

21 exceed 15 feet, and point an entry to and exit from the-

22 enclosed areas." Quote.

And later on it mentions " intervals of23

24 approximately five feet," but it doesn't appear to me that

25 that is necessirily cable separation.

'
,
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1 5R. POLLARD: It's not, Dr . Jo rda n. When I first

2 asked the question, it never cccurred to me that these

3 witnesses wouldn't instantaneously agree that this standard

4 specifies five-foot separation, and so I quickly started to

5 find the section. I started reading the section myself and
.

6 I said, no, excuse me, that's the wrong section.
j

7 DR. JORDAN: All richt. -

.

8 BY .4R. PCLLARD: (Resuming)

9 C Tr. Torcivia, if I could direct your attention now

10 to transcript pages 9350 and 51, beginning at around line 15

i 11 or 17, the Commonwealth, I believe, was asking you questions
i

12 about page 13 of emergency procedure 1202-29.

13 Your testimony was that this was non-essential

14 equipment. That phrase appears on line 19, referring to the

15 list of equipment on page 13 of emergency procedure 1202-29.

l 16 I would like to direct your attention again to

17 tha t list of equipment, and at the top of that page, tcp of

18 page 13 of UCS Exhibit 19, it states, quote : "The redundant

19 componen t ma y he started on the op;osite bus if needed.".

20 Quote.

21 I just wanted to make sure that, even though this*

|

22 is non-essential equipment, it does have redundant

23 components. !n other words, are you sure that that is

24 correct, that all of that equipment ic non-safety

25 equipment? Excuse me, Your phrase vss "non-essential."'

l
J
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1 A '(WITNESS TORCIVIA) Well, I guess all equipment is

2 essential at one point or another, either for the safety of

3 the equipment or for the comfort of individuals, if it

4 happens to be a f an or a heater or whatever it may be.

5 C Let me ask a sli;htly different question, then.
.

6 Do you know whether the equipment listed there is saf ety

7 equipment or non-saf ety equ ipment ? -
.

8 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) The equipment listed here is

9 non-safety equipment as far as --

10 C Could you please just tell me what that equipment

11 is?

12 A Every one of these units?

M C Yes, sir.

14 A (WITNESS TORC VIA) Air-handling fans -- give us

15 one second.

16 (Panel conferrinc.)

17 A (WITNESS SHIPPER) We may be able to help you out

18 a little bit. Anything with a tag nu=ter AHE is a

19 ventilating fan. Now, they are in various locations..

20 C Sy that tag number AH E, it designates a

21 ventilating fan. How do you know if it's needed for safety*

22 or not needed for safety, is my question?

23 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) Well, I don't know how to put

24 this other than to probably try to repeat what I have said

25 on previous occasions. We in the power group supply tne
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1 power together with whatever is required to operate the

2 equipment that other disc.iplines request from us. We don't

3 necessarily decide whether it is essential or

4 non-essential. And I therefore do not feel that I am

,
5 qualified to answer that question fully.

6 C Can you just tell me, then, what was the basis f or

~
- 7 your answer to my preceding question? Your testimony was in

8 response to my question that you knew that this was

9 non -saf ety equipmen t. What was the basis for that statement?

10 A (WITNESS TCECIVIA) The basis for my statement is,

11 in my opinion -- I want to emphasize "my opinion" --

12 safety-related equipment that is required for the safe

13 operation and shutdown of the plant, is contained within the

14 diesel itself, within the five blocks which are

15 automatically put on.

16 The other equipment may or may not be essential to

17 the safety of the equipment itself or, as I say, the comfort

18 of the people. But as far as the equipment goes, it is on

19 the diesel, which comes in within those five blocks. Those l-

|
1

20 I have always looked upon as important to safe shutdown and I

!
.

21 the safety of the plant.

22 Q And so you are concluding that, since it is the

23 operator that is oprating these, they are not important to
i

24 safety? |

25 A (WITNESS SHIPPER) I don't think the sta tement was

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 made that it is no t important to safety. This is a cookbook

2 list of loads that may be shed if the situation warrants.
i

3 Q But if you look at the preceding page of the

! 4 eme rgency procedure , at the bottom of page 12 there is an

5 instruction to the operator that states, quote: " Verify

|*
6 that the current reading on F1-02 feeder 4 meter is less

. 7 than 150 amps. If current exceeds 150 amps, the following -

8 loads may be removed from the uSO volt ES bus after

9 obtaining the permission of the shif t fo reman."

| .

10 Let se go on so you understand my concern. And'

(
| 11 then at the top of the next page, the procedure states,

12 quotet "The redundant component may be started on the

13 opposite bus if needed." Quote.

14 My concern is, if we are going to have the

15 pressurizer heaters connected to the bus and the other

16 diesel generator has failei, do we have sufficient capacity

17 to run all the required safety loads? Now, if I read this

|
18 procedure in context it seems to me like some of the

19 equipment listed on pace 13 may already be being powered.

20 from the diesel generator.

21 Now, my instruction, "The redundant component may*

I
i 22 be started on the opposite bus if needed," it is not going
|

| 23 to do me any good if the other diesel generator has not
|

| 24 s ta rted . That is why I am particularly interested to know
|

25 what tha t equipment is on page 13 and how you know that it

|
I

.

|
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1 is non-safety equipment.

2 MR. TROWBRIDGI: Mr. Chairman, it scems to me

3 these witnesses have cone further than they have expressed

4 their expertise to be in determining -- we are involved

5 acain in terminology, the "im porta n t to safety,"
.

6 safety-related." This is not the responsibility or the

- 7 province of these witnesses. It is a very fruitless line of *

8 questioning, once the witnesses have explained that this is

9 not within their province.

10 CHAIEMAN SMITH: The witnesses have explained on

11 several occasions what the limit of their knowledge and

12 responsibility is. With that explanation, I think they can

13 simply now say, I don't know, to a question and we will

14 understand the basis for them not knowing the answer, and we

15 can move right along.

16 DR. JORDAN: Are yo u shaking your hea d saying that

17 you really don't know for sure?

18 WITNTSS TORCIVIA: I didn't know if there was a

19 question open yet. I'm waiting.-

20 DR. JORDAN: Let me say something. The fact that

'

21 it is redundant components makes me a little suspicious

22 myself that it is indeed sa f ety-grade and therefore safety

23 equipment. Therefore, I suspect that that is the same

24 suspicion that Mr. Pollard has.

25 But if you say it is not safety-grade and you know
,
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1 it is not, that's one thini;. 3ut if you are not sure, why

2 then I guess at the moment I would prefer you to leave it a t

3 that.

4 WIT. VERS TORCIVIA: I'm not sure.

5 VITNESS SHIPPER: let me state one thing. In your
O

6 use of the words " redundant com ponents," in many cases in

7 the plant we have two components that could perf orm the -

.

8 function adequately. They are not necessarily -- we don't

9 consider them redundant. Ihey are 100 percent backup, if

10 you will.

11 BY "E. PolLAED: (Resuming)

| 12 0 rou would agree that most such components, if they
1

13 are truly not needed for safety, are generally not powered

14 from diesel generator buses?

15 A (*4ITNESS TORCIVIA) May I add this one statement?

16 Some of the se loads are added at various intervals. I don't

17 know the exact intervals, but I know from time to time they

I 18 are added. 30 minutes, maybe 30 minutes later, u0 minutes

19 later, at the discretion of the operators, at various times
,

20 as the operator say require.

|- 21 So it does not necessarily mean that a t that
i
'

22 particular time these would have to be put on all at one

23 time. I merely want to point that out as the loading or not

24 loading the diesels.

25 0 Maybe I could clear this up with one question

|

|
,
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1 about the scope of what you did to prepare your testimony.

2 Did somebody tell you what the maximum load would be on bus

3 1P during any particular accident sequence, or did you

4 yourself try and determine what the maximum load would be in

5 order to try and make sure that the diesel generators had,

6 the capacity necessary to carry the pressurizer heaters?

7 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) We established the base loads ~-

8 for each block.

g 0 You have to explain what base load is and wha t

10 each block is?

11 A (WITNESS TORCIVIA) When the diesel is called upon

12 to operate, it begins to pull in blocks of loads which are

13 automatically turned on as a result of the f act that it is

14 called upon to operate, the loss of offsite power as an

15 example. Each of those segments within a specified period

16 of time go on as blocks, one, two, three, four, five.

17 Those blocks, we are given the loads of what those

18 blocks are, each one down the line. We tak e on , considering

19 what the KW load is and work on a KW basis, add them up and-

i

i 20 say we need so many KW's to operate under, for example, a
.

21 Loss of offsite power.

22 That may leave off X KW free from those five

23 blocks, from which then we are told what it is important to

24 put on or what may come off under the specified condition.

25 As I say as an example, the loss of offsite power. We place
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1
that load on there, add up its KW, and that is it.

2 C A . I cc: rect, then, that neither of you have any

3 basis for testifying as to the accuracy of the information

4 you were given as to what loads are needed and the time

5 frames in which they are needed? This is something you used
.

6 as an input in preparing your testimony, in which you

. 7 conclude that you have adequate capacity? .

8 A (~4ITNESS SHIPPER) What we did use was the

9 engineered safeguard loading sequence, and what is loaded by

10 the engineered sa f eg ua rd system.

11 0 Ihose are all automatic loads, am I correct?

12 % (WITNESS SHIPPEP) They are all autoracic loads.

13 0 What about the manual load where the operator may

choose to add something"or may need to add something14
|

15 3an ually ?

16 A (WITNESS SHIPPEE) That was basically our

17 discretion.

| 18 0 Your discretion?
l

19 A (~4ITNESS SHIPPER) We looked at the loading and
.

20 said, we have certain margin in order to load the manual

21 loads and wha t may or may not be needed based n our-

22 knowledge of the opera tion.

|

| 23 0 That brings me back, Mr. Shipper, to page 13 of

24 emergency procedure 1202-29. If you can 't tell me what the

loads are for which the operator may need t o sta rt the
i 25
|
|
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1 redundant component on the opposite bus, I don't really

2 understand how you know tha t the diesel has adequate

3 capacity.

4 Here are loads that are referenced right in the

5 emergency procedure as possibly needed?
e

e A (WITNESS SHIPPER) As I said, the AHE's are
'

7 ventilating fans. The need for that f an would be dicta ted -

,

8 by the ambient temperatures within the area. That would

9 dicta te the need f or the f an. .

10 0 How do you know, for example, that one of these

11 particular ventilating fans is not necessary for the

12 operation in order to prevent the environment in which some

13 safety pump is located from exceeding what it has been

qualified to operate inh14

15 A (WITNESS SHIPPEE) The operator has information,

16 to the best of my knowledge, of temperature within the

17 various areas that these fans would be cooling.

18 C I understand that, Mr. Shipper. That's not my

, 19 question. ?.y question is, in deciding what is the maximum

20 load that your diesel generator is ever going to have to

21 carry, don't you have to know whether or not, in order to-

22 keep the environment in some particular pump room within the

23 environment for which that pump has been que_tfied, don't

24 you have to know whether that ventilation fan is needed or

25 not needed, so that you can add it into your total loads?

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, I am going to

2 object at this point. I started the day with .1 discussion

3 of our position, the tables that we intended to present and

j 4 of our position that the content..on here is related solely
|

5 to the impact of adding the pressurirer hea te r. I expressed
.

6 the view that the accident sequence, which now Mr . Pollard

|. 7 is trying to talk about, was not a relevant consideration, -

8 were not relevant to the contention th e pressurirer heaters

9 would have been disconnected in the event of a 1CCA accident.

10 Mr. Pollard did ot agree. I am not sure that the

11 state behind me agreed. I am not sure what the Ecard's

12 views on the subject were.I

13 But I would like the opportunity to present our

14 position more completely, along with loading, and I would

15 ask that the further questioning be held until we make that

16 p re se n ta tio n , and that the Board may then make rulings on
|

| 17 the proper scope of questions under this contention.

18 (Board conferring.)
l

- 19 3R. POLLA3D: When you are ready, I would like to

| 20 respond to Mr. Trowbridge a little.
|

!~ 21 CHAIRMAN SMITHS Just a moment.

22 (Board conferrine.)

23 CHAIRMAN SMITE: Mr. Trowbridge, your objection

24 now is solely on scope of contention and not addressed te a
l

l

25 better-informed panel? You would preclude this questioning
t

!
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1 no matter who was on the stand?

2 MR. TROW 3 RIDGE: 17 objection is really to both,

3 Mr. Chairman. My objection - s the further pursuit of this

4 matter at this point in time. We will come back and -- with

5 our view as to what a proper scope of testimony by us and
,

6 cross-examination by UCS is.

7 If we do not prevail on the secpe, as I briefly
~

-

8 outlined this morning, as I said this morning, un would need

9 a different panel of ditnesses. And I am asking that the

10 questions be deferred until we get a proper ruling by the

11 Board and a determination a s to whether we need to bring

12 another set of witnesses.

13 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I hear that as being a different

14 objection than scope of contention.

15 MR. TE0WBRIDGE: It is an objection that is not

16 within the scope of the contention if the Eoard would rule

17 otherwise that these are the wrong people to be talking to.

18 MR. POLLAED: My line of questioning was to

19 attempt to determine the basis for these witness'-

20 testimony. They presented testimony and concluded that the

~

diesel generator had adequate capacity including the loading21

22 o f the pressurizer heaters. They specifically referenced

23 emergency procedure 1202-29.

24 The State then, the Commonwealth, in its

25 exanination asked them about this section of this procedure,
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1 particularly those items. Dr. Jordan also sees that the

2 concern is here, where we have redundant components on

3 diesel generator buses that may be safety-related.

4 And then I backed off and I asked these

5 witnesses: Then am I correct that as a starting point for
.

6 your testimony somebody else told you what the loads were

7 and you just determined whether or not the diesel had
, ,

8 sufficient capacity for those loads, but you had no basis

9 for knowin; whether or not you had been given a correct list

10 of loads? And at that point they said Oh, no, we do. We

11 used our discretion.

12 And then I proceeded to the questien which

13 engendered the objection when I asked them, how can you say

14 that you know that when*you can't even tell me what the

15 loads are in this emergency procedure.

16 CHA!RMAN SMITH: In the firs- place, I don't think

17 tha t you have accurately characterired Mr. Shipper's

18 explanation along that line. I think it was something more

.
19 than discretion.

20 MR. POLLARD: In his knowledge, yes.

21 CHAIRMAN SMITH: And the category.-

22 MR. POLLARD: That's right.

23 CHAIRMAN SMITH: And then on the remaining items

24 that had to be considered, it was a question of discretion.

25 MR. POLLARD: Tha t ' - what these items are, where

.

!

,
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1 the operator can decide whether or not they need to be

2 turned off or the radundant components started.

3 CHAIRMAN SMITH: It was Mr. Shipper's discretion

4 that was being referred to, among others, his group. I

5 think from that point of view, notwithstanding that there
..

6 may be another panel or other witnesses which can describe

7 better the -- how the loads were identified -- he should -
,

8 explain the basis for his discretion.

9 But that doesn't address the scope of the

10 contention objection.

11 95. WEISS: I don't understand the scope of the

12 contention objection. It is certainly within the scope of

13 the testimony that the witness offered, and I think that it

14 is within the scope of the contention.

15 MB. TROWBRIDGE: Can we have a more specific
|
'

16 identification as to the portion of the testimony which UCS

17 claims is the basis for this cross-examination?

18 MS. WEISS: I would also like to point out to the

19 Board that if this panel does not arrive here this week, it
i .

l

20 is entirely possible that UCS may not be able to come up and

21 question them. We would be severely prejudiced by having to-

22 wait for those questions if it is a matter of convenience.

23 CHAIRMAN SMITH: We didn't rule on tha t basis. If

24 it is outside of the scope of the contention, it is outside

25 of the scope of the contention with you here or not. You

|

|
-

1
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1 von the first half.

2 MS. WEISS: We believe it's inside the scope of

3 the contention.

4 MR. POLLARD: First o f all, this line of

6 questioning arose as the result of some questions the
_

6 Commonwealth asked directing the witness' attention to this

~

7 particular list of equipmen t.-

8 (Pause.)

9 MR. TROW 3 RIDGE: I'm still asking for an answer to

10 my question. Mr. Pollard started a long argument there by

11 also referring to statements of these witnesses in the

12 prepared testimony. I think that is point one in the

13 argument.
.

14 CHAIRMAN SMITH: If the Commonwealth in its

|

15 examination was permitted to exceed the scope of the
*

[

16 contentions --

17 MR. TROW 9PIDGE: I don't think the Commonwealth

18 did that. The Commonwealth , as explained a t the time, was

19 trying to point out that there was some loading information

20 in the restart report that had been in the FSAR. Ihey

'

didn't get very far into -- and Mr. Dornsif e did not pursue21

22 the matter very far after I suggested that he defer the

23 question without objection, without having any legal

24 objection to it, until we came back with --

25 MS. '4EISS : The transcript reference is on page'

s

|

,
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1 9350,

2 MR. TROWSRIDGE: Transcript?

3 MS. WEISS: Transcript 9350, the questioning

4 beginning on line 17 and following, the Commonwealth

5 questioning. We a re trying to get at simply what is
_

6 equipment on that list.
,

!
~

7 ER. TROWSRIDGE: Mr. Chairman , can we have these-

8 one at a time. I have asked for an identification of the

9 por tion of the direct testimony, and then we will get the

10 other question.

11 MS. WEISS: We began this line of questioning,

12 referred to questions asked by the Commonwealth. Those

13 appear on transcript 9350.
.

j 14 CHAISMAN SMITH: That does seem to be the case.
I

15 But it doesn't go to the point. The point that I was

18 beginning to make was that, was the Commonwealth inquiring

17 within the scope of the, contention.
I

18 MS. WEISS: We are getting ba ttered by both ends.'

-

19 If the door was opened, I think we have an opportunity to

20 valk through it. Now, if you want me to argue whether or

.

21 not it was relevant to the contention, if we are given the

22 opportunity we can do that.

|

l 23 I don't think we need to get into that argument,

24 because tha door was opened .

|

| 25 CHAIRMAN SMITH: It depends who opens the door.

|

|

|
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1 The Commonwealth nor anybody, possibly with the exception of

2 the Board and the sponsor of the witness, cannot take a

3 contention outside of scope.

4 Now, perhaps we have to strike. I don 't know.

5 The question is -- Dr. Jordan has some views as to whether
m

6 it is inside the scope of the contention, too. So maybe we
.

( 7 had better consult for a moment.-

8 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I would like to point out where

9 !s. Weiss' argument leads. If every time the Board asks a

10 question or every time the State asks a question, we have to

11 say the door has now been cpened for UCS to go beyond its

12 contention, we are going to spend our lives objecting to

13 Board questions and State questions. And I don't think that

14 is a very sound rule. I don't think that that --

15 MS. *4EISS: That argumen t inplies tha t there has
i

16 been some long protracted course of going beyond

! 17 contentions, which there has certainly not been in this case.

l
| 18 I would like to ask this Boe.rd, because this is

-

19 the first time we have been faced with this on this

20 contention, and we have been faced with it repea tedly -- I

.

21 think it is presumptively within the scope of the
!
I 22 contention. It has certainly been raised by questions of
I -

23 other parties. I don't see that we -- that it is putting

24 too much of a burden on the Licensee to object to questions

i

25 of other parties when they first come up if they think they
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1 are beyond the scope.

2 Otherwise, we are left in the untenable position

3 of having statements made on this record which can be cited

4 by the Licensee which we cannot ask questions on.

5 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Both sides would have to be
-,

6 considered. Since you are, of course, a party who has an

7 interest in the outcome of the proceeding, if the ~-

8 Commonwealth, for example, goes beyond the scope of the

9 proceeding, you have your remedies. Either you could have

10 stopped it, request that it be struck, clarified, or

11 whatever.

12 MS. WEISS: I don't believe they went beyond the,

13 scope. He's the one who believes they went beyond the scope.

14 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The difficulty I am having is,

15 every tine I raise a subject, I try to resolve it, it goes

16 sliding off in a different direction. I just don 't know how

17 to rule on that ba sis. We bring up scope of contention and

18 we talk about burden. We bring up open the door and you

19 talk about something else.-

20 Now let's talk now about scope of centention.
.

MS. WEISS: Is the Chairman --21

22 CHAIRMAN SMITH: And let the Board talk about it.

23 MS. WEISS: I wculd like to hear, if the Board is

24 going to require me to respond, despite the fact that the

25 Board has clearly been opened, to make an argument of

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 relevance, I would like to hear the Licensee's specific

2 objection beyond him just saying .c's beyond the scope, so

3 that I may respond to his specific objection.

4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Indeed, Mr. Trowbridge did ask

5 for the opportunity to expand upon his position that it is
,m

6 beyond the scope of the contention. I guess we have come to

7 that point. We have to deal directly with the scope of the -
,

8 contention issue.

9 You see, we already ruled tha t as far as this

10 witness' testimony is concerned -- you see, there were two

11 bases for the objection, if you will recall. Cne is that

12 there are going to be bettar witnesses; and two is that it

13 is beyond the scope.

We already ruied that, even though there may be14

i

l 15 better witnesses, this particular witness did introduce the
l
l

1 16 discretion that he and his colleagues use in selecting

|

| 17 certain loads to be -- whatever you're doing with them.

!

i 18 MS. WEISS: I understand that you ruled that. I

, 19 vculd just like the Board to consider whether it is

|

| 20 necessary for us to cet into a big argument about the scope
|

^

21 of the contention when the door has clearly been opened. I

22 think that overrides that objection.

CHAIRMAN SMITH: I can only do it on one issue at! 23

24 a time. let's take up door open, okay. But every time I

25 start on one you go on the other.
.

|
!

!
1 =

1
.
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1 MS. WEISS: All I am suggesting is that if you

2 resolved the question of whether the door has been opened

3 you don ' t r.eed to g e t to the question of scope, and tha t is

4 an easier one to answer.

5 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I started down that channel and
.

6 it seemed to me that you became impatient with me. I said,

7 indeed, if the Commonwealth opened the door to evidence -
,

8 beyond the scope of the contention, you are a party who has

9 an interest in that result and you are entitled to relief.

10 I never got ve ry f a r until you started talking about scope.

11 MS. WEISSs I think you misunderstand what I am

12 saying, Mr. Chairman. let me try it just once more. And

13 perhaps I haven't phrased it correctly.

14 What you just'said to me was, the predicate was if

15 the Conmenvealth opened the door to something beyond the

16 scope, then we had to protect ourselves.

17 CHAIBMAN SMITH: If it wasn't beyond the scope,

18 thare is nothing to argue about.

19 MS. WEISS: The question is, if they opened the
.

20 door then we don't need to argue about whether it is beyond

' - 21 the scope. That's what I'm asking you to rule on.

22 CHAIRFAN SMITH: All right. I see we're not

23 communicating. If they inquired into a matter beyond the

24 scope, have they then, as far as your using the term, opened

25 the door to full inquiry into it?

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 MS. WEISS: To a reasonable inquiry about the

2 basis for the State --
.

|

3 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I say that you have avenues of |

4 relief, not necessarily exclusively the relief of developing

5 a record along that line, a certain amount of judgment. If
m

6 the door was improperly --

7 MS. WEISS: You keep asserting as a predicate that -
,

8 the door was improperly opened.

9 CHAIEMAN SKITH: You are disciplining me. I will

10 stop using the adverb.

11 If they improperly inquired into an area beyond

12 the scope of the contention, I would see an array of relief

13 that you are entitled to, among those perhaps establishing a

14 complete record on that' area, perhaps striking the

15 testimony, perhaps something else. But it does not

16 necessarily mean that the only thing that can be done is to

17 go on forever on it.

18 MS. WEISSs Ne are net communicating, Mr. Chairman.

19 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes..

20 MS. WEISS: The only relief available to me is to

21 ask these questions. I believe they are in the scope. I'

.

22 never believed th ey were outside the scope.

23 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You have done it acain, Ms.

24 Weiss. You have frustrated me. From whichever wa y I go,

25 you cut me off at the pass. And I think the only thing we

(
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1 can do is have a Board conf erence, where we will first

2 address scope of contention. That may be arbitrary, but I

3 don 't know how else to do i t.

4 MR. DORNSIFE: Ma ybe I can clear it up, since we

5 raised the question of how we -- the context of the
m

6 question. First of all, I didn't ask the question. Mr.

7 Adler asked the question, and it was based on the testimony, -o

8 page 4, the second paragraph, the last sentence, the second

9 paragraph.

10 CHAIRMAN SMITHS Would you read it into the

11 record?

12 MR. DCHNSIFE: "Further, the rated capacity of the

13 diesel has been verified as being capable of handling the

14 heaters in addition to the safety-related 1 cads required

15 during less of offsite power events." Quote.

16 CHAI3 MAN SMITHS Mr. Trowbridge is saying, as I

17 understand it, that this is not an offsite power event

18 inquiry, this is an accident sequence.

19 MR. TROWRRIDGE: That is exactly correct, Mr.
,

20 Chairman.

21 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Is that --'

22 MR. TRCW3 RIDGE: That is correct. As you recall,

23 this morning I said we were prepared , although we hadn't

24 done it, to talk about loss of offsite power and the loading

25 of the diesels.
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1 CHAIRMAN SMITH 4 I am convinced we have come back
i

2 to the point where we have to address that issue straight

3 on, whether it is within or without the scope of the

4 con ten tion .

5 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, let me say this.

6 We planned sone discussions this evening that would, I

7 think, sharpen my formulation of our position tomorrow, -
,

8 certainly improve my technical confidence in this. I am

9 also going to do what Ys. Weiss said. I am going to -- I am

10 too tired to mount the argument right now. We were up,

11 several of us, until 2:30 this morning preparing for this

12 event, and it was a mistake.

13 CHAIRMAX SEITH: I think it is a good time. Both

14 of my colleagues on the' Board have been tugging at my sleeve

'

15 because they feel that we need a Board conference on it,

16 too. So we are going to take it up and we vill take it up

17 in this sequences
i

18 First, the scope of the contention, af ter we hear

19 Mr. Trewbridge. And then if there is -- if a prcblem
,

20 survives which relates to opening the door, then we vill

21 discuss thst if necessary.-

i 22 45. WEISSs I would like to apologize to the Board
!

23 if I appeared out of order.

24 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Not at all. I was being very

1

25 s1 copy in my language on it.

.
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1 MS. WEISS: I have a feeling if there was

2 sloppiness it was probably mutual.

3 CHAIEMAN S!ITH: Let's adjourn if there are no

4 questions or comnents.

5 MR. CUTCHIN: I would like to make one comment. I

9 6 think in fairness to the Board and the record, in reading

7 that sentence on page 4, one has to read that sentence not ,

.

8 only in conjunction with general design criterion 17, but in

9 viewing the scope to keep in mind that the types of events

to that one has to demonstrate capability of loadings for,

11 those events to be in the scope of this proceeding have to

12 be events with a close nexus to TMI-2, not large-break

13 LOCA's, et cetera.

14 CHAIEMAN SMITH: All right. Then we will hear

15 further discussion on it and aset tomorrow at 9:00 a.m. If

16 there are no objections, then we will adjourn.

17 (Whereupon, at 5: 40 p .m . , the hearing was

18 recessed, to reconvene on Wednesday, January 7, 1981, at

19 9:00 a.m.)
e

20
.

21.

22

23

24

25
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